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NORMAN ACKER 

has given leadership to fund 
drives for both his club and the 
county council and has assisted 
with the 4-H float for the 
county Roundup for seven 
years. 

Acker has also completed 
projects in electronics, poultry, 
gardening, field crops, live-
stock, wildlife, safety, auto-
motive, rifle, woodwork, home 
improvement and parliamenta-
ry procedure. 

He is active in FFA and CYO 
and was a member of the high 
school basketball team last 
year. 

Demo chairmen 
pick nominee 
for DA office 

Marvin S. Marshall, Plain-
view attorney, has been ap-
pointed the Democratic nom-
inee for district attorney. 

THE 64TH Judicial District's 
Democratic county chairmen—
Carl King of Castro, Joe Mc-
Williams of Hale and R. T. 
"Dick" O'Daniel of Swisher—
submitted Marshall's name to 
the Secretary of State Tuesday. 

Marshall's name will appear 
on the November general elec-
tion ballot. If elected, he will 
succeed Tom Hamilton of 
Plainview, who resigned as dis-
trict attorney last week to 
devote full time to private law 
practice. 

A two-night stocker cattle 
short course will be held at the 
Easter Community Building 
Oct. 9-10 according to Charles 
Hottel, county agent. 

THE PROGRAM will begin 
at 8 o'clock each night. 

Scheduled for the first night 
are discussions by Dr. Gene 
Cope, area Extension veterinar-
ian, and Dr. Cal Parrott, area 
Extension beef cattle specialist. 

Dr. Cope will speak on 
"Health Programs for Stocker 
Cattle" at 8 p.m. Oct. 9. Dr. 
Parrott will present a program 
on "Utilization of Winter For-
age and Aftermath Crops with 
Stocker Cattle" at 9 p.m. 

The changing patterns of the 
beef cattle industry will be dis-
cussed during the second ses-
sion Oct. 10. 

Dr. Kenneth Wendland of 
the Department of Agriculture 

Free clinic 
set Oct. 11 

An immunization clinic will 
be held in Dimmitt Oct. 11 
from 9 a.m. until noon at 405 
NW Third. 

VACCINES that give protec-
tion against diphtheria, polio, 
lockjaw, whooping cough, 
measles and rubella will be ad-
ministered free of charge. 

Improving 
Thursday 	 
Friday 
Saturday 	 

77 
84 
87 

47 
47 
40 	.02 

Sunday....69 49 
Monday 	78 48 
Tuesday 	 76 43 
Wednesday 	 79 42 
Sept. Moisture 2 65 
1974 Moisture 	 13.07 

CHARLES WILKERSON 
US. Weather Observer 

Hereford man killed 
in pre-dawn wreck 

were no skid marks where the 
car left the highway and 
smashed through a guard post 
on the backside of the curve. 
The patrolman set the time of 
the accident at approximately 5 
a.m. 

PADILLA'S body was taken 
to a Hereford funeral home. 

Funeral services for Padilla 
are to be held at 11 a.m. today 
(Thursday) at St. Anthony's 
Catholic Church in Hereford. 
Burial will be in St. Anthony's 
Cemetery, under the direction 
of Gilliland-Watson Funeral 
Home. 

mobile F-85 were ripped apart 
when the car skidded and over-
turned 280 feet after leaving 
the curve. Patrolmen found the 
trunk lid of the car—with the 
body metal peeled away from 
the frame—against a fence 90 
feet west of the mangled car. 

Padilla apparently was 
thrown from the car on its final 
rollover. Patrolmen found his 
body 50 feet beyond the wreck-
age, near a patch of seven-feet-
high sunflowers and weeds. 

Nava said Padilla apparently 
fell asleep at the wheel while 
driving toward Hereford. There 

A 21-year-old Hereford sol-
dier was killed before daylight 
Saturday when his car ran off a 
curve, overturned and broke 
apart 6'/2 miles north of Dim-
mitt on US 385. 

KILLED IN the wreck was 
Daniel Robert Padilla of Fort 
Hood, whose home address 
was 224 Ave. C, Hereford. 

He was Castro County's sec-
ond traffic fatality of 1974. 

A passing motorist noticed 
the fatal wreck scene on the 
west side of the highway and 
notified the Texas Highway 
Patrol in Dimmitt at 7:15 a.m. 
Patrolmen Elias Nava and 
Dyrle Maples investigated. 

THE FRAME, body and mo-
tor of Padilla's red 1968 Olds- 

Acker named winner 
in state 4-H program beyond recognition. Patrolmen found Padilla's body 50 feet beyond the wreck, 

near the tall sunflowers and weeds. Patrolmen theorized that Padilla fell asleep 
at the wheel while driving toward Hereford and failed to negotiate a curve. The 
car smashed a guard post and rolled 280 feet along the west side of the 
right-of-way. 

BEYOND RECOGNITION—This was the silent wreck scene that highway 
patrolmen found 61/2  miles north of Dimmitt Saturday morning after they were 
notified at 7:15 a.m. by a passing motorist. Daniel Robert Padilla, 21-year-old 
Fort Hood soldier from Hereford, was killed in the pre-dawn accident. In 
foreground are the car's trunk lid and engine-transmission, and beyond are the 
frame and body of the 1968 Oldsmobile F-85 which was mangled almost 
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Norman Acker, 17, son of 
Mr. and Mrs. David V. Acker 
of Nazareth, has been named a 
state winner in the 4-H-Citizen-
ship Program, according to 
state 4-H officials at Texas 
A&M University. 

ACKER will receive an ex-
pense-paid trip to the National 
4-H Congress in Chicago, Dec. 
1-5. His record book will be 
entered in national competition 
for one of six $600 scholarships 
made available at the national 
level through the Thomas E. 
Wilson and Kenneth H. An-
derson trusts and the National 
4-H Service Committee. 

A junior at Nazareth High 
School, Acker has competed in 
the State 4-H Roundup for the 
past three years in the safety 
demonstration, natural resour-
ces demonstration and poultry 
demonstrations. He received 
the Texas Plains Key Award 
last year when he was also 
named the outstanding boy in 
his local club, and was selected 
the champion gardener at the 
1973 Castro County Youth Fair. 

HE HAS served as chairman 
of the county 4-H council and 

Conservation group 
to elect director 

1974 
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Harvesting underway again 

Viola and I attended funeral 
services Sunday afternoon for 
Ben Douglas Meador in Mata-
dor, publisher of the Matador 
Tribune. Known as the sage, or 
philosopher, of his beloved 
foothill country, Meador's 
weekly column, "Trail Dust" 
was widely read and had re-
ceived favorable notice in a 
number of national publica-
tions. It was my pleasure to 
work for Meador on his handset 
weekly Roaring Springs. News 
during the latter part of 1932 
and part of 1933. He moved the 
printing equipment from Roar-
ing Springs to Matador in the 
fall of 1933 and started the 
Matador Tribune. In early 1934 
Meador sold an interest in the 
Tribune to.Howard Hamilton, a 
printer and uncle of our District 
Attorney, Tom Hamilton, and 
my services were no longer 
needed by the publication. I 
later moved printing equipment 
to Roaring Springs and estab-
lished the Roaring Springs Re-
porter. 

While in Motley County Sun-
day Viola and I had a very en-
joyable visit with a number of 
friends in Roaring Springs, 
where we weathered six years 
of the great depression. Our 
sojourn in that little city will 
always be a bright spot in our 
lives, two of our kids were born 
there and couldn't have had 
better friends anywhere. 

It's that time of year again, 
the vigil is on. In the Pan- 
handle-Plains area the cotton 
farmer is marking the days 
until the first frost or freeze 
puts an end to the productivity 
of the cotton crop. I have been 
predicting an early freeze, but 
maybe this time my record for 
accurate weather predicting 
will be broken. The later the 
freeze is in coming, the more 
cotton we will harvest, and I 
would guess that some of the 
milo is not quite ready for a 
freeze either. 

By JIM STEIERT 
News Editor 
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the corn is coming in fast. Most 
of our customers have been 
moving on well in their har-
vesting operations, although 
rigs are getting stuck once in 
awhile in the wet fields," said 
Adams. 

"Some fields are yielding 
pretty well, but there just 
haven't been enough fields 
harvested to make a fair esti-
mate on yields yet," he added. 

Adams reported that the 
moisture content of the corn he 
has been receiving is beginning 
to drop, ranging from 22-26, 
with a steady 24.5 average. 

Corn harvesting in the Hart 
area had barely started prior to 
a prolonged wet spell which 
ended last week, but Farmers 
Grain Co.'s Aubrey Myers re- 
ported that the Hart facility 
was receiving "lots of corn" 
early this week. 

"The corn is all fairly wet 
right now but it seems to be 
good quality grain" Myers 
said. 

ACCORDING to Myers, 
some of the early milo he has 
received has been yielding less 
than last year's. 

"One farmer who had 8,000 
pound milo yields last year has 
been making only 6,000 pounds 
on the very same land this 
year," said Myers. 

Myers reported that a good 
deal of the corn in the Hart 
area fell during the prolonged 
wet weather and winds also 
felled some corn. 

Annelle Billingsley of Grain 
Handling Corp. in Hart stated 
that corn yields were running 
close to last year's at the 
facility, and added that mois-
ture content was running at 
20-21. 

Rose Collins of Flagg Grain 
Co. south of Dimmitt said she 
had received 17-18 loads of 
milo this week with an average 
moisture content of 14.5 and an 
average test weight of 56. 

Sunnyside Grain & Supply's 
Jean Byers told the News she 
was surprised at how dry the 
milo was following the lengthy 
wet spell. 

"MOISTURE content was 
only 13.5-14 on the milo we re-
ceived Tuesday afternoon," 
she said. "We've received 
around 29 loads of milo and it 
has averaged a test weight of 
56-58. 

Kenneth Slough of the Naza-
reth branch of Dimmitt Agri 
Industries reported that mois-
ture content of corn in the Naz-
areth area is currently running 
at around 23 percent and corn 
from the Nazareth area is cur-
rently being sent to the Dim-
mitt facility for drying. The 
Nazareth branch will begin 
taking corn when the moisture 
content drops below 20. 

"We should have some good 
milo in the Nazareth area, al-
though farmers aren't harvest-
ing any milo now," he said. 

Elevator operators agreed 
that the corn harvest should be 
completed in two to three 
weeks, provided Mother Nature 
continues to cooperate and al-
low farmers to gather their 
yellow grain. 

courthouse square. Lions sold brooms, mops 
and other items manufactured by blind 
workers in Lighthouse for the Blind. 

With clear sunny skies and 
the barometer remaining at or 
below the 30 mark county farm-
ers have returned to their fields 
this week to resume corn har-
vesting operations. 

A PROLONGED period of 
rainy weather and strong winds 
sent corn toppling over a 
area of the county, but farm 
began mudding through fields 
over the weekend and contin-
ued harvesting operations 
through the early part of the 
week. 

Ed Woodard of Bruegel & 
Sons Elevators reported that 
the facility is again receiving 
corn, but an accurate figure on 
yields is not available yet. 

"Moisture content of the 
corn we've received this week 
would average around 25, and 
the quality looks good," said 
Woodard. "We should really 
see the corn moving as soon as 
the fields dry out a little 
more," he added. 

Bill Clark of Dimmitt Agri 
Industries reported Tuesday 
that corn was again coming in 
at a steady pace. 

"As of yet, most farmers 
haven't harvested enough corn 
to determine yields, but har-
vesting operations should really 
be rolling by the end of this 
week if the weather holds," 
said Clark. 

HOW ABOUT A BROOM?—Members of the 
Dimmitt Lions Club show their wares during 
their annual broom sale Thursday at the 

Members of Zone 1 of the 
Running Water Soil and Water 
Conservation District will elect 
a district director at a meeting 
scheduled for Oct. 10. 

THE ELECTION will be held 
at 10 a.m. at Norma's Kitchen 
in Nazareth. 

All land owners and their 
wives who live in the county 
and own land in Zone 1 of the 
district are encouraged to come 
and vote for their representa-
tive for the next five years. 

Zone 1 includes the Naza-
reth, Jumbo and Arney com-
munities. 

Stocker short-course 
scheduled at Easter 

Business and Economics at 
West Texas State University 
will discuss "Cow and Calf Pro-
duction" at 8 p.m. 

THE STOCKER cattle indus-
try will be discussed by J. L. 
Hutcheson of the Clifton Cattle 
Co. and Charles Hoover, gen-
eral manager of Southwest 
Feed Yard in Hereford, will 
speak on the cattle feeding in-
dustry. 

A panel discussion will con-
clude the Thursday night ses-
sion at 9 p.m. 

The short course is spon-
sored by the Texas Agricultural 
Extension Service and the 
Panhandle Economic Program. 

All persons interested in 
stocker cattle and the beef 
cattle industry are invited to 
attend. 

Nazareth gets 

new postmaster 
Mrs. Mary Harlen has as-

sumed duties as postmaster at 
Nazareth. 

SHE WAS sworn in last week 
after coming to Nazareth Sept. 
13. 

Mrs. Harlen came to Naza-
reth from Skellytown where she 
was employed as a postal clerk 
for 11 years. She has four 
children and one grandchild. 

Assisting Mrs. Harlen as 
postal clerk is Kathy Acker. 

Cancer unit sets 
Monday meeting, 
volunteers sought 

The Castro County Unit of 
the American Cancer Society 
will meet Monday at 5 p.m. in 
the Courthouse community 
room. 

ED JONES, District ACS 
representative from Lubbock, 
will be present and Mrs. L. C. 
McLain, district and county 
public education chairman, will 
show a film on prevention and/ 
or early diagnosis—the public's 
best protection from cancer 
until science finds a cure. 

The local ACS unit is cur-
rently seeking volunteers, and 
according to Mrs. McLain, the 
recompense for volunteers is 
personal satisfaction in doing 
something to further a goal 
which ultimately will save hun-
dreds of lives. 

"ACS attacks cancer on 
three main fronts—research, 
service and education," said 
Mrs. McLain. "Our efforts help 
in searching out causes and 
new treatments of cancer and 
also assist in informing people 
about cancer, its treatment and 
prevention—and bringing the 
latest information to the med-
ical profession," she added. 

MRS. McLAIN urged all per-
sons interested in doing vol-
unteer work for the local ACS 
unit to attend the meeting. 

"No dues are required and 
we have only five meetings 
scheduled during the year. This 
is an excellent opportunity to 
serve your community and help 
others," she pointed out. 

Food items sought 

by Girlstown USA 
Girlstown USA at Whiteface 

is in need of food items. The 
facility is seeking donations of 
canned goods and farm pro-
duce, according to Mrs. Viola 
Williams of Hereford. 

ANYONE wishing to donate 
items should contact Sheriff 
Jack Cartwright. 

Rickerd rites 
set for today 

Funeral services for Roger 
Rickerd, brother of Charles 
Rickerd of Dimmitt, will be at 2 
p.m. today in the Gish Funeral 
Chapel in Hobart, Okla. Burial 
will be in Hobart under direct-
ion of Gish Funeral Home. 

MR. RICKERD died Monday 
in South Hills Manor Nursing 
Home here. 

Other survivors include his 
mother, Mrs. ElReno Rickerd 
of Los Angeles, Calif.; two 
brothers and five sisters. 

AT CASTRO County Grain 
Co. Don Gregory estimated 
that corn received at the facility 
this week has had an average 
moisture content of about 26. 

"Yields have been fairly 
good so far, but the overall 
yield will probably be under 
last year. We've recorded 
yields of anywhere from 5500 
pounds per acre to 10,000 
pounds," he said. 

Dimmitt's W&C Grain Co. 
was flooded with loaded grain 
trucks Monday according to 
Doug Adams. 

"We had up to 45 trucks 
waiting to dump Monday and 

Ex-students set 

coffee Oct. 11 

• FASHION SHOW MODELS—These ladies modeled fall 
fashions in a show sponsored by the Nazareth FHA Thursday 
night at Nazareth. From left arc Debbie Schilling, Anna 
Huseman, Mary Beth Ramaekers, Mrs. Cecilia Annen, Bea 

Hoelting. Sheryl Schulte, Shirley Shrum, Shirley Peggram, 
Cindy Schacher, Mary Jo Schacher, Jimmie Schulte, Cheryl 
Hartman and Wanda Schacher. Fashions were provided by The 
Village Shop of Dimmitt. 

The Dimmitt Ex-Students 
Association will hold a coffee 
following the homecoming pep 
rally at Dimmitt High School 
Oct. 11. 

THE RALLY will begin at 
3:15 p.m. and the coffee will 
follow immediately in the DHS 
cafeteria. 

Dimmitt High School's grad-
uating class of 1954 will be 
honored. All DHS exes are in-
vited to attend the rally and 
coffee. 

Officers of the Ex Students 
Association will be elected at 
the coffee. 

Committee sets 
Monday session 

The Castro County Activities 
Committee will meet Monday 
at 7:30 in the Courthouse com-
munity room. 

All members and interested 
persons are urged to attend. 

Members of the class of 1954 
will hold a reunion Oct. 12 in 
the Fellowship Hall of the First 
United Methodist Church. The 
reunion is scheduled for 7 p.m. 



has a sister who is Sissy, two 
brothers Gene and Buds. Mrs. 
Roy Baylets is the grandmo-
ther. 

I went to the hospital to ask 
about Jack Flynt, Horace Car-
lile, Ray Bearden. They are 
doing okay. Mr. Johnny Blan-
ton will go home this week and 
I chatted with Larry Odom. He 
got his hand caught in a corn 
dryer out at Willis and Cole 
place. Anyway, cut three fin-
gers pretty badly. He says he 
and Sandy have a new baby girl 
that came Sept. 22. Her name 
is Misty Dawn. Isn't that a 
pretty name? The grands are 
the M. B. Odoms and the 
Leslie Loudders. Larry said he 
served with the US Marines in 
Vietnam for two years and he 
loved getting this home town 
paper. 

Oh yes, Punk or W. W. 
Gilbreath says he has a new 
pup named Daisey. Guess he 
and Editor B. M. Nelson can 
compare Foxie and Daisey. 

Mary Flynt and Betty Wil-
helm of Nazareth went to Aus-
tin last week to attend a leader-
ship school for American Le-
gion auxiliary. I think Mary is 
one of the directors. 

Connie Stewart, a school 
teacher at Wilson south of 
Lubbock, won a blue ribbon on 
an afghan she knitted. She is 
the daughter of the Bill Wil- 

Call: 
Kent BiLdwell 

116 E. Jones St. 
Phone s 7- 

`ItJt.. Farm Llfo Insurancu 
„ oil Fl  

SALES & SERVICE 
Terms to fit your budget. 

David Ruckman—Area 
Distributor 

KIRBY CO. OF DIMMITT 
510 W. Etter 

For Information Call 
647-4465 

hams. 
* 

DENNIS Cleaver and Betsy 
Simpson were married in an 
informal service in Amarillo 
Friday, Sept. 13. Only close 
friends were there. Parents are 
Shorty and Rachel Cleaver and 
Bill and Nina Simpson. 

Jim and Dorothy Elder have 
been in Waco visiting relatives. 
They always see that part of 
the country, hills and dales. 

Mrs. Butch Strickland has 
been in a Dallas hospital for a 
kidney treatment. She has a 
new grandbaby across the 
street from us. It belongs to 
Mr. and Mrs. Lonnie Strickland 
who live in the house north of 
the Carliles. 

Cleo and Jewell Connell were 
in Anson and Abilene for a few 
days visit and business. They 
saw Abilene when the three 
city creeks were up, detoured 
from one street to another. 

Harold and Shirley Stephens 
are home from a trip to Colo-
rado. First stop Fort Collins to 
visit Eleanor and Roy Koehler. 
All went to Estes Park, on up to 
Bear Lake to see the pretty 
Aspen. Go over Dimmitt to see 
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Numerous residents attend Texas-Texas Tech clash 
By MYRTLE SHEFFY have been visiting the Horace 

Carliles. Young Billy Patton 
stays with auntie while H. H. 
was ill. 

Homer Vining of Plainview, 
Jean DuLaney's dad, is home 
after a two-week stay in the 
hospital. Much better now. 
Jean has been with him. 

B. M. and Viola Nelson at-
tended funeral services in First 
Baptist Church, Matador Sun-
day for Douglas (Ben) Meador. 
Mr. Meador was publisher of 
the Matador Tribune. They also 
visited friends at Roaring 
Springs where they formerly 
lived. 

Proven Nationwide! 

products 
for faster, easier, more economical land forming 

You have heard the expres-
sion that Dimmitt is the "3 B" 
town — band, ball games and 
bridge. You could add golf too. 

Well, half the town went to 
Lubbock Saturday to see the 
Longhorns from Austin and the 
Red Raiders of Texas Tech 
play. The Lubbock school won. 
Raleigh Strother told me a rich 
relative sent him and Grace 
tickets. He saw the game with 
brother J. 0. and Grace visited 
Mrs. Strother. Pheobe Strother 
has gone back to Denton to 
work on her Masters Degree in 
Library Science at the Univer-
sity of Texas there. She worked 
with Mary Edna Hendrix all 
summer, as did Marie Howell. 

Last week Don Nelson and 
Dale Maxwell went to Conchas 
Lake to fish. Don came home 
but Becky and children joined 
Dale for another day at the 
lake. 

Lois and Charlie Wales and 
kids were among the thousands 
in Lubbock Saturday. 

* 

Automatic Levelers Hydraulic Scrapers 

the colorful maples at Raymond 
Wilsons and on Lee and Maple 
Streets. 

* 

MRS. JAMES Welch or Reta 
did her comedy program Mon-
day in Amarillo at the YWCA's 
monthly coffee. This is her 
"Who's Under Your Hat?" 
program of club women and the 
different hats ladies wear —
the very beautiful fussy hat, 
the smart street hat, the timid 
woman hat. Reta has presented 
this in Amarillo before but was 
asked to come back by popular 
demand. She presented it to 
our Garden Club one time. 

Mrs. Floy Hart was the 
birthday girl Monday, so on 
Sunday the Church of Christ 
ladies took cake and punch out 
to South Hills Manor for all the 
September birthday people. 
Mrs. Hart's home is Amarillo, 
but she and Hattie Webb are 
roommates at the home. 

Mr. and Mrs. Jerrel Mc-
Haney and children of Odessa, 
the Rameys and several others 

for precision land smoothing and improved 
tillage — utilizing the famous Eversman fully 
automatic leveling action Four models avail-
able in 32' and 40' length; 10' and 12' wide 
cutting blades All models operated with regu. 
far farm tractors. 

Big 6 yard capacity with single unit or 12 yard 
tridern model for 65 HP or larger tractors 
Also 21/2  yard model or 5 yard tandem for 45 
HP tractors. Only single control valve needed 
Hitches to standard drawbar High transport 
clearance loads and spreads last and easy. 

Ditchers New Rear Blades 

DICKEY'S 
DOZER SERVICE 

Dirt Work — All Kinds 
Bulldozers — Scrapers 

Motorgrader 

ters of G. L. and Ouida Willis. 
* 

DONALD and Jean Gilreath 
of Bethel and her mother Mrs. 
Erwin Onstead of Littlefield 
went to San Antonio to visit 
granddaughter and daughter of 
Jean and Donald, Donna and 
Joe LaRue. Donna had a birth-
day. They made a tour of Fort 
Sam Houston, that is Joe's 
base. 

Geoffrey and Judy Earl have 
bought a new house on Howe 
Street, number 1102, that is the 
very short street connecting 
Eleventh and Twelfth west. 
Jeff is county director of Farm-
ers Home Administration. 

Durward Patterson, the sci-
ence teacher, has bought and 
moved to 710 Cleveland, the 
Bill Whitten house. The Whit-
tens moved to Lovington, N.M. 
Betty Huckabay tells me about 
the moving folks. 

Mrs. John Street and daugh-
ter Sharla took Becky back to 
Hardin Simmons College at 
Abilene. Mrs. Street is the wife 
of Pastor John of Western 
Circle Baptist Church. 

Lonnie Allsup of Clovis was a 
visitor in the Methodist Church 
Sunday. He has the 7-11 Store, 
a friend of the Reeford Bur-
rouses. I believe he will be lay 
minister here Oct. 27, even 
though he is a Baptist. Many 
people went to the "Bash" or 
District Conference at Plain-
view Sunday afternoon. Several 
study groups went to get ideas. 
All the Methodist preachers 
that can go. 

* 

JOHNNY AND Doris Wait 
are the parents of a new baby 
girl. Her name is Melissa. She 

See or Call A quality, heavy duty rear grader blade with 
complete hydraulic control of the blade angling 
and tilling from the tractor seat A full 10 
wide blade for agricultural or industrial use 
on large wheel tractors. FLOYD DICKEY 

Build or clean ditches up to 7' wide. 33" deep. 
Rubber mounted or 3-point hitch models. 
Mechanical or hydraulic control. One man 
operation. Easily transported. low power re. 
quirements. Handled by standard farm trac-
tors. There are S models available. 

Come in Today For Full Details 
S.E. 4th & Belsher 

Dimmitt, Texas 
Business Phone 647-4553 

Residence Phone 647.4565 Kayo thigiategt Ce. 

Boothe, Carolyn Jones, Ina 
Cleavinger and Mona Merritt. 

* 

JACI JOHNSON and Dana 
Lippard came home from Clar-
endon College last weekend. 
They say they love the place, 
have met many interesting peo-
ple. Jaci's grandmother lives 
there. Her parents are Cowboy 
and Jeannie and Dana's folks 
are Calvin and Jodie. 

Monte Johnson says tell ,ev-
eryone to come to the field and 
watch the seventh and eighth 
grade boys play football on 
Thursday afternoons. I hear 
they are good. 

Mrs. George Bradford was 
hostess at a bridge party 
Thursday afternoon. She serv-
ed a good salad and strawberry 
shortcake to Dee Williams, who 
won high score, Opal Bearden, 
next high, Cletha George, Ret-
ta Cluck, Ruth Coleman, 
Gladys Cleavinger, Maggie 
Boren and me. 

Bud and Vaudine Giles and 
daughters Debbie and Jan have 
moved to Dalhart where they 
have farm land. I hear they 
sold their pretty house on Lee 
Street to Mr. and Mrs. Virgil 
Justice. You know they have 
the South Hills Manor and he is 
also in real estate business. 

	,viammenonmyvwellteREIV 

JOE Hernandez and Juanita 
Zuniga were married Sunday 
afternoon at the Immaculate 
Conception Catholic Church 
with Father Chen performing 
the service. Joe is with Pioneer 
Gas Co. They live on Southwest 
Fourth. Mr. and Mrs. Pilar 
Tinajero and children and Mr. 
Alfred Tinajero, all of Amarillo, 
were at the wedding. The par-
ents are Mr. and Mrs. Angelita 
Hernandez, and Mr. and Mrs. 
Juan Trevino. 

Jim and Suzanne Axe and 
daughters Lori and Heather of 
Lubbock were Sunday guests of 
her parents Mr. and Mrs. 
Floyd Dickey and grandmom 
Essie Helvey. Monday is Su-
zanne's birthday. 

Opal Bearden was the birth-
day girl Tuesday. Josie Brad-
ford celebrated her day Wed-
nesday, Oct. 2. The Bradfords 
visited grandson Bob and Paula 
and her sister Mrs. Griffith in 
Lubbock on Saturday. The gen-
tlemen watched the ball game. 

Mike and Jan Baca and 
baby, Gene and Shari Bradley 
and boys went to the Santa 
Rosa Ranch last weekend to 
visit the girls' sister Kay and 
Andy Rogers. Seems they did 
some antelope hunting. I didn't 
hear how many they got or if 
any. The ladies are the daugh- 
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MABEL BROCK was the 
birthday girl Saturday. Also 
that day was the wedding an-
niversary for Earl and her, so 
on Thursday their daughter 
Mona Merritt cooked a good 
dinner for the Brocks and the 
birthdays of her husband Glen 
and daughter-in-law Susan. 
Then Saturday the Brocks went 
to Lubbock for a dinner with 
Mabel's twin brother Melvin 
Bray and many other relatives. 

The bridge clubs have start-
ed again. That is good, saves 
gas, keeps folks in Dimmitt. 
The Friday Club met at the 
Country Club with Roselie Gil-
breath as hostess and Bobbie 
Darnron helping her. Mrs. Gil-
breath served spiced punch, 
coffee, dips and cakes and Mrs. 
Glenn made a very good 
cheeseburger for dinner. Play-
ing were Martha Hyman, Cle-
tha George, Brenda Andrews, 
Bobbie Damron, Betty Hucka-
bay, Bernice Hill, second high, 
Carolyn Lane, Jeannie John-
son, high scorer, Myrtle Sheffy 
and Dee Williams. Virginia 
Gilbreath and Opal Bearden 
had a good score also. 

Then on Thursday evening 
Sam and Virginia Gilbreath 
took their group to the Colonial 
Inn for dinner with games at 
home later. Their guests were 
Buster and Maxine Tidwell, 
Goodwin and Jeannie Miller, 
Raymond and Margaret Wil-
son, R. N. and Ann Carpenter, 
Swain and Katy Burkett. 

Thursday afternoon Deanne 
Clark was hostess at a party 
with Dorothy Mayfield helping. 
They served all kinds of good-
ies to Ruth Jackson, Shirley 
Wise, Jo Eddie Riley, Betty 

IGLESIA DE CRISTO 
E. Lee and S.E. Third 

Evangelista — Miguel Zuniga 
Sunday— 
Bible Study 	 10:00 a.m. 
Morning Worship....11:00 a.m. 
Evening Worship 	6.00 p.m. 
Wednesday— 
Bible Classes for all...7:30 p.m. 

MISION BAUSTITA 
JOE BAILES 
300 N.E. 7th 

Tesorero Gabrial Montiel 
Secretaria Sara Salinas 

CULTOS DOMINGO PARA Y 
VISITANTES 

Escuela Dominical .. 10:00 a.m. 
La Predicacion 	 11:00 a.m. 
Estudios Biblicos 	 7:00 p.m. 

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH 
1201 Western Circle Drive 
Rev. John Street, Pastor 

Sunday— 
Sunday School 	 9:45 a.m. 
Morning Worship 	11:00 a.m. 
Training Union 	6.00 p.m. 
Evening Worship 	7.00 p.m. 
Wednesday— 
Prayer Meeting 	 7:30 p.m. 
Choir Rehearsal 	 8:10 p.m. 

DESTINATION? 

*Q...,\TtAN 

k JOE'S CHALK/NS 

i2 THE CUBS AND THE GIANTS'  
HAVE WON THE MOST PEN-
NANTS IN THE NATIONAL 

t

LEAGUE WITH 16 TITLES ' 
i 

r u iLA 

a ft  

The FARMERS And. 
The RANCH OWNERS 
Have Won The MOST 

c CONFIDENCE In The 
INSURANCE PLACED 
With US, That PRO-
TECTS EACH The 
MOST And COSTS 
LESS! 

The Church is God's appointed agency in this 

world for spreading the knowledge of His love 

for mon and of His demand for mon to respond 

to that love by loving his neighbor. Without 

this grounding in the love of God, no govern-

ment or society or way of life will long 

persevere and the freedoms which we hold so 

dear will inevitably perish. Therefore, even 

from o selfish point of view, one should support 

the Church for the sake of the welfare of him-

self and his family Beyond that, however, 

every person should uphold and participate in 

the Church because it tells the truth about 

man's life, death and destiny, the truth which 

alone will set him free to live as o child of 

i•lignii<MiagEial>jeati**414  

God. 
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JOE COWEN At 
AGENCY 

; 	Insurance-Real Estate 

0 

Dimmitt 647 4223 
CHEERFULNESS is health; 

its opposite, melancholy, is 
disease. 	— Haliburton 

FIRST METHODIST CHURCH 
C. Lennol Hester, Pastor 

110 S.W. 3rd — Ph. 647-4356 
Sunday— 
Sunday School 	 9:45 a.m. 
Morning Worship 	10:45 a.m. 
MYF, Jr. Hi & Sr Hi 	 5:30 p.m. 
Evening Worship 	6.30 p.m. 
Wednesday— 
General Meeting, 
WSC 	  9:30 a.m. 

Choir 	  7:30 p.m. 

MACEDONIA BAPTIST 
CHURCH 

Rev. James Robert Alexander 
412 North East Street 

Sunday— 
Sunday School 	 9:45 a.m. 
Morning Worship... 	11:00 a.m. 
Training Union ...,.... 6:00 p.m. 
Evening Worship 	7 . 00 p.m. 
Monday W.M U 	 4:30 p.m. 
Tuesday Brotherhood 	 7:55 p.m. 
Wednesday 
Prayer Meeting 	 7:30 p.m. 

Sanctuary Choir 	 Friday 

ASSEMBLY OF GOD CHURCH 
William E. Summers, Pastor 

302 S.E. 2nd 
Sunday— 
Sunday School 	 9:45 a.m. 
Morning Worship 	11:00 a.m. 
Christ Ambassadors and 
Children's Church 	 6:00 p.m. 

Evangelistic Service 	7:00 p.m. 
Wednesday— 
Mid-Week Service.... 7:30 p.m. 

• 
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Here's Hart's 
school menu 

HERE ARE the school lunch 
menus for Hart Schools for Oct. 
7-11. 

Monday — Spaghetti and 
meat sauce, June peas, but-
tered corn, apricot cobbler, hot 
rolls, butter and milk. 

Tuesday — Salmon loaf, 
whipped potatoes, buttered 
carrots, purple plums, oatmeal 
rolls, milk and butter. 

Wednesday — Chili beans, 
cabbage salad, buttered spin-
ach, chocolate cake, cornbread, 
milk and butter. 

Thursday — Hamburgers on 
home made buns, mustard, 
vegetable salad, scalloped po-
tatoes, pudding and milk. 

Friday — Turkey and dress-
ing, green beans, cranberry 
sauce, fruit gelatin, yeast rolls, 
milk and butter. 

Postal employees do their best to interpret 

accurately the addresses written on our 
mail. However, some are so hastily writ-
ten, and so poorly addressed that they may 
never reach their intended destination. A 
good many people go hastily through life, 
not realizing that they are headed in the 
wrong direction. The church points the 
way to salvation and desires that all should 
choose the way of our Lord and Saviour. 

TAKE TIME FOR THE LORD 

ATTEND CHURCH 

Al 

FIRST CHRISTIAN CHURCH 
600 Western Drive 

Roy E. Barringer, Minister 
Phone 647-5478 

Sunday— 
Bible School 	 9:45 a.m. 
Morning Worship and 
Lord's Supper 	 10:56 a.m. 

Evening Worship 	6.00 p.m. 
Wednesday— 

Bible Study 	8.00 p.m. 

SUNNYSIDE BAPTIST 
CHURCH 

Mack Turner, Pastor 
Sunday— 
Sunday School 	 10:00 a.m. 
Morning Worship 	.11:00 a.m. 
Training Union 	6- 00 p.m. 
Evening Worship 	TOO p.m. 
Wednesday Night— 
Prayer Service 	 7:30 p.m. 

NORTHSIDE BAPTIST 
CHURCH 

Rev. Jim Burk, Pastor 
N.W. 5th at Halsell 

Sunday— 
Sunday School 	 10:00 a.m. 
Morning Worship . 	. 11:00 a.m. 
Training Union 	6.00 p.m. 
Evening Worship 	7.00 p.m. 
Wednesday— 
Mid-Week Services .. 7:30 p.m. 

LA IGLESIA DE DIOS 
DEL PRIMOJENITO 

East Halsell St. 
Pastor, Gustavo Ornelas 

Sunday School 	 10:00 a.m. 
Sermon 	  11:OO'a.m. 
Lord's Supper and 
Feet Washing 	 11:30 a.m. 

Evening Worship 	7.30 p.m. 
Wednesday Services.. 7:30 p.m. 

CHURCH OF CHRIST 
[Northside] 

Third and Halsell Streets 
Cecil H. Shelton, Minister 

Phone Home 647-5284 
Study 647-5501 

Sunday— 
Bible Study 	 9:30 a.m. 
Morning Worship....10:30 a.m. 
Evening Worship 	6'00 p.m. 
Wednesday— 
Ladies Class 	 2:00 p.m. 
Mid-Week Service... 8:00 p.m. 

LEE STREET 
BAPTIST CHURCH 

Bobby Gordon, Pastor 
Phone 647-5335 

Sunday— 
Sunday School... ... 9:45 a.m. 
Morning Worship.... 11:00 a.m. 
Training Union 	6'00 p.m. 
Wening Worship 	 7:00 p.m. 
Wednesday— 
Mid-Week Services 	 8:00 p.m. 

Coleman Adv Sery 
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PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
Western Circle Drive 

Rev. Ed Manning, Minister 
Sunday— 
Church School 	10:00 a.m. 
Common Worship... 11:00 a.m. 

CHURCH OF CHRIST 
NE 7th & Andrews 

Fred Joiner, Minister 
647-4261 

Sunday School 	 10'00 a.m. 
Morning Worship....11:00 a.m. 
Evening Worship 	6.00 p.m. 
Wednesday— 
Mid-Week Services... 8:30 p.m. 

IMMACULATE CONCEPTION 
CATHOLIC CHURCH 

Rev. Raphael Chen, Pastor 
1001 W. Halsell — Ph. 647-4219 

Sunday— 
Mass in English 	TOO a.m. 
Mass in Spanish 	 10:30 a.m. 
Religion Classes 	9.30 a.m. 
Monday, Tuesday & Saturday— 
Mass 	  7:00 a.m. 
Holy Days— 
Mass in English 	 7:00 a.m. 
Mass in Spanish 	8. 00  p.m. 
Confessions— 
Friday 	7.00 to 8:00 p.m. 
Baptism by Appointment 

CHURCH OF CHRIST 
S.W. 4th at Bedford 

Ronnie Parker, Minister 
Sunday— 
Bible Study 	 9:30 a.m. 
Morning Worship....10:30 a.m. 
Evening Worship 	6.00 p.m. 
Wednesday— 
Bible Class for 	7:30 p.m. 

NEW HOPE BAPTIST CHURCH 
Sunday School 	 10:00 a.m. 
Morning Worship....11:00 a.m. 
Evening Worship 	7.30  p . m 
Wednesday— 
Mid-Week Services... 7:30 p.m. 

Here's the 1/2 -tonner that can carry up to a ton 
of people and payload, Regular or SuperCab. 
Uses leaded or unleaded fuel. Come in and 
take a close look today. 

Published Through the Cooperation of the Local Ministerial Association and Sponsored by the Undersigned Individuals and Business Institutions 

HIGGINBOTHAM-BARTLETT CO. 

SEALE FLORIST 
Phone 647-3554 

BIG 'T' PUMP CO. 

HAYS IMPLEMENT 

FIRST STATE BANK 

CASTRO COUNTY NEWS 

DIMMITT '66' INC. 
Chet Braafladt 

DENNIS FLORAL & 
Across From the Hospital 

647-3197 

C&S EQUIPMENT CO. 

WEBB-M,EARS ENGINE SERVICE 

DICKEY'S DOZER SERVICE FLOYD'S TIRE SHOP 
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By MARY EDNA HENDRIX 

Linda Schexnaydre and Kay-
lyn Robbins, who are assoc-
iated with the Texas State Lib-
rary, conducted a workshop in 
Amarillo on Tuesday, Sept. 24 
concerning the interlibrary loan 
service. This was an interesting 
workshop and was well attend-
ed (in spite of the rain) by all of 
the area librarians. This is a 
great service and we hope we 
can obtain enough Federal 
funds to keep this service in 
operation. Some may not know 
about the interlibrary loan ser-
vice — if someone requests a 
book and we do not have it in 
our library then we are allowed 
to call the Amarillo Public 
Library for them to send this 
book to us from their library. If 
Amarillo does not have the 
book and our patron has about 
two weeks to wait for the book, 

- then the Amarillo Library will 
Telex to the other Major Re-
source Libraries in Texas for 
one of them to send the book to 
us. Just a few times have we 
failed to get a book that we 
have requested. Thanks to Mil-
dred Bradford, who kept the 
library while I was gone to this 
conference. 

OUR Children's Story Hour 
is growing! Last Friday we had 
31 boys and girls, with several 
mothers helping, including 
Mrs. John Allen, Mrs. Richard 
Schacher, Mrs. Drilma Hand-
ley, and Mrs. Mary Gabel read 
several stories. Mrs. Jeanette 

DR. JAMES E. 

WOHLGEMUTH 

OPTOMETRIST 

300 West Bedford 

Ph. 647-4464 Dimmitt, Tex. 

ROUND STEAK 

$ 1 39 
LB. 

USDA 
CHOICE 

SIRLOIN STEAK 

$ 1 39 
LB. 

USDA 
CHOICE 

LITTLE SIZZLER 

SAUSAGE 
HORMEL 12 OZ. PKG. 

Scope fights bad breath 
without giving you medicine breath 

Sammys Pride 1 lb. carton Libbys 5 oz. 

BAG 

10 LB. BAG 79  
WHITE 

Fabric Softener 64 oz. 

DOG CHOW 	Purina 50 lb. bag 	$899 

$ 1 47 

Swans Down 22 oz. 59c  

	

Van Camps 6 oz. can 
	

39 
FLOUR 	 Soft-N-Lite 5 lb. 	 69c 

CHILI 	Ranch Style 19 oz. can 	 79c 

CAKE MIX  Swans Down 18 oz. 	39c 

BROWNIE MIX 

KEITH 12 OZ. PKG. .  

CUT CORN 

4 $ cm 
. FOR II 

BROCCOLI ..  

SPEARS 
KEITH 10 OZ. 

3  $100 
FOR 	III 

MARGARINE 	39c VIENNA SAUSAGE . . . 3 for $1"  

Sunshine 11 oz. box 

VANILLA WAFFERS 	39` 

PRODUCE 
TOMATOES 
VINE 

RIPE 

CABBAGE 
TEXAS 

GROWN 

GRAPES 

RFD 
M 

LB. 

POTATOES 

22 oz. 

GRAPEFRUIT 

18e 

PALMOLIVE LIQUID 	69c 
POST TOASTIES  12 oz. box 44c 

DOWNY 	 
TOWELS Zee Large Roll 39c 

PAMPERS 
TUNA 	 

Daytime 30's 	 $ 1 88 

FROZEN FOODS 
ORANGE 

JUICE 
12 OZ. GOLDEN FRESH 

PATIO 

COMBINATION DINNERS 
MEXICAN DINNERS 
ENCHILIDA DINNERS 
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Nazareth 
Pohlmeiers travel to 
Olpe, Kan.for visit 

rakes and many other products 
which were made by the blind 
were sold. 

The FHA sponsored a style 
show Thursday night in the 
school cafetorium. The dresses, 
suits, etc. shown were from 
The Village Shop in Dimmitt. 
Punch, coffee and cookies were 
served after the show. 

Mr. and Mrs. Hank Rossi 
from Tulia, Mr. and Mrs. John 
Schacher, the Leonard Schul-
tes, Jerry Wilhelms, Lawrence 
Brockmans and Ernie Brock-
mans attended a dance Sat-
urday night in Vega honoring 
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey Arthos 
on their 25th wedding anni-
versary. Herman Birkenfeld 
and his band played for the 
occasion. 

Mrs. Blanche Birkenfeld re-
turned from the hospital in 
Tulia. She is staying in the 
home of her daughter Mrs. 
Paul Venhaus. 

MRS. ANNIE Venhaus had 
surgery in Dimmitt last week 
and is doing quite well. 

We're having nice sunshiny 
weather at present and the 
farmers are trying to get at 
their harvesting although the 
ground is rather wet and it will 
be rather slow yet for several 
days. They're rather anxious as 
the corn is going down pretty 
badly. 

ft 
0000 OOOOOOOOOOOO 410 OOOOOOOOOOOO 041041000000000 

VIEW FROM THE LIBRARY 
Phillips, Mrs. Lynnette Rials 
and Mrs. Roger Malone served 
cookies and cokes. We appre-
ciate the good work the Town 
and Country Home Demonstra-
tion Club is doing. 

The Mills & Boon Ltd. in 
England are combining their 
resources with the Harlequin 
Publishers in North America to 
publish some romantic fiction. 
This company has sent our lib-
rary a complimentary copy of 
one of these books, so the 
young girls will probably be in-
terested in it. The book is 
entitled "Cruise to a Wed-
ding" by Betty Neels. Loveday 
was very fond of her Dutch 
friend Rimada, and when Rim-
ada confessed that she had a 
big problem Loveday was only 
too ready to help her in any 
way. Rimada, it appeared, was 
in love and wanted to get mar-
ried, but she also had a stern 
guardian who did not share her 
enthusiasm for the young man 
in question and was deter-
mined to stop her. It seemed 
only natural to offer sympathy 
and practical help, and in no 
time Loveday found herself on 
board a cruise loner en route 
for Madeira, where Rimada 
and her boy-friend intended to 
marry. But all their plans were 
rudely shattered by the arrival 
of the stern guardian, Baron 
Adam de Wolf van Osinga, who 
was to present Loveday with 
her biggest problem of all! 

MARTHA Salinas started 
working last week through the 
Manpower Training Program 

. . Edna Riley brought Mrs. 
Sue Dinwiddie from Denver, 
Cob. in while she was visiting. 
LaQuita Hill came in and visit-
ed with her while she was here 
. . . Mr. and Mrs. Granville 
Martin brought their daughter 
and granddaughter in. Mrs. 
Martin is working on her family 
history . . We would like for 
the newcomers to know that we 
have a Microfilm reader here in 
the library. 

HAYS HAS IT: 

Self-Propelled Cotton Harvester 
INTERNATIONALS 95 

High-capacity, completely integrated harvester 
brings the conveniences and productivity of self-
propulsion to cotton stripping. 

Hays Implement Co. 

By MRS. AGNES BROCKMAN 

Mrs. Bob Steffens and Re-
gina Steffens attended the fun-
eral last Wednesday in Slaton 
of Tom Respondik. He was a 
relative of the Steffens. 

• 

MR. AND MRS. Philip Pohl-
meier and Beth Schulte spent a 
couple of days last week in 
Olpe, Kan. with the Nub Hoel-
tings. They had planned on 
going to Nebraska from there 
to visit also, but were called 
from here and told about their 
Edwin who was quite seriously 
ill, so they came on back. 

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Flanigon 
of Aurora, Cob. visited the 
Florence Albrachts over the 
weekend. 

Mrs. Betty Wilhelm and 
Mrs. Jack Flynt of Dimmitt at-
tended the Executive Board 
meeting of the American Le-
gion Auxiliary in Austin last 
week. 

Mr. and Mrs. Gene 
Schmucker are the proud par-
ents of a baby boy, born Sept. 
27 in Swisher Memorial Hos-
pital. Grandparents are the Joe 
Schmuckers and Francis Wil-
helms. 

THE LIONS Club sponsored 
a broom sale after church Sun-
day at Elmer's Station. 
Brooms, brushes, floor mats, 

OPEN SUNDAY 
FOR YOUR 

CONVENIENCE' 

SUPERMARKET 

218 
WEST JONES 

Sunshine 2 lb. box 

POTATO CHIPS.69c 
Pringle 9 oz. 

SPECIALS GOOD OCTOBER 3 THRU 9 

CHUCK 
ROAST 

BUCCANEER STAMPS DOUBLE STAMPS ON WEDNESDAY 

FRESH GROUND DAILY 

GROUND 
BEEF 

89c LB. 

BLADE CUT 

COFFEE  Folgers 
3 lb. can  

FRYERS 
FRESH DRESSED 

BONELESS 

STEW MEAT 

HORMEL 

BACON 
1 LB. PKG. 

$ 1 19 

T•BONE STEAK 
$ 1 49 

LB. 

USDA 
CHOICE 

HAM 
PATTIES 

$ 1 59  

SWIFT 21 OZ. 
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Sunnyside  

Waggoners involved in collision in Lubbock 
8-SERVICES 1- REAL ESTATE , 

HOMES & LAND 
6- AUTOMOTIVE 1- REAL ESTATE.  

HOMES & LAND 
WILL DO WELDING evenings 
and weekends. Call Kenneth 
Oldham, 647-5489 after 5 p.m. 

8-25-tfc By TEENY BOWDEN SALES - TRADES 
- EXCHANGES 9-HELP WANTED 

_ 	 Ells• • 

	 2•* 

FOR SALE: 16-foot new travel 
trailer, Jim Layman, Texas 
Energy Co. 	 6-41-tfc 

FOR SALE: 65 Ford pickup 
with 8-foot camper. Jim Lay-' 
man, Texas Energy Co. 

6-41-tfo 

We have irrigated, 

dryland and ranch 

listings but we need 
more Castro County 

listings. 

GEORGE 
REAL 

ESTATE 
SOUTH OF SQUARE 

Office: 647-3274 
Bob Lindsey: 647-5521 
Cobb Adams: 647-2401 

Several nice properties and we 
have the know how! Please let 
us show and give you the 
details. 

41-6 Friday night. 
Mr. and Mrs. L. B. Bowden 

visited in Plainview Thursday 
afternoon with Mr. and Mrs. 
Mancill McWilliams. 

* 
TOM PURDOM of Lubbock 

was the TANE guest speaker in 
the Sunday morning worship 
service. He is a Lubbock at-
torney. 

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Sadler 
and girls and Mr. and Mrs. Tex 
Conard of Dimmitt spent the 
weekend at Breckenridge Lake 
with Mr. and Mrs. Chad Win-
sor of Fort Worth. 

* * 

WINDSHIELDS: We've got 
L-O-F, Carlite, Pittsburgh, in-
stalled right and weather-tight. 
And for safety's sake, get the 
new UNIROYAL steel belted 
radial tires. See Gene at Dim-
mitt Upholstery & Garage, 214 
N. Broadway, 647-2534. 6-51-tfc 

FOR SALE: 1969 Grand Prix. 
647-3544. 	 6-51-3tp 

REGISTERED NURSES - Ex-
cellent opportunities for RN's, 
intensive care and medical-sur-
gicar nursing. Excellent salary 
and employee benefit program. 
Call collect, 806 364-2141 to 
inquire. Or send resume to 
Deaf Smith General Hospital, 
Box 552, Hereford, Tex. 79045. 

9-40-tk 

Mr. and Mrs. Hershel Wil-
son attended the funeral of a 
friend in Ropesville Friday. 

THE WOLVERINES lost 
their game with Sudan 16-14 
Friday night. The "B" team 
won their game and the eighth 
grade won with the seventh 
grade playing the last part of 
the game. Lee Brown and Jun-
ior Sausada played with the 
varsity team, Jerald Head and 
Baldomoro Sausada on the "B" 
team, Lynn Brown and Pat Ful-
fer on the eighth grade team 
and Kevin Riley on the seventh 
grade. 

Mrs. Gale Sadler spent the 
day Monday with Mrs. Pearl 
Sadler in Central Plains Gen-
eral Hospital. 

Mr. and Mrs. David Sadler, 
Melody and Karla and Mr. and 
Mrs. Ezell Sadler were dinner 
guests Sunday of Mr. and Mrs. 
Jake King and family in Here-
ford. 

Larry Duke and Robert Cal-
houn and the Dimmitt Bobcats 
won their game over Tahoka 

L. C. LEE 
REAL ESTATE 

304 W. Bedford 806-647-2171 

Dimmitt, Texas 79027 

Farmers Grain leg here Sat-
urday. Moisture content was 
13.77. Test weight was 56 on 
the 15,220 pound load. Corn 
harvest was also resumed Sat-
urday. 

Rev. and Mrs. Mack Turner, 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Parson, 
Mr. and Mrs. Hershel Wilson 
and Mr. and Mrs. Roy Phelan 
attended the Llanos Altos As-
sociational Workers Conference 
in First Church Littlefield Mon-
day night. 

THE WMU council met 
Tuesday at the church with the 
new officers for the year to 
make annual plans. Mrs. 
Thomas Parson, director, was 
in charge. Other officers pre-
sent were Mrs. Embree Roy 
Sadler, Baptist Women presi-
dent, Mrs. Carl Dean Carson, 
Mission Friends director, Mrs. 
Hershel Wilson, Mission Ac-
tion director, Mrs. Cliff Brown, 
Enlistment and Enlargement 
director, and Mrs. L. B. Bow-
den, secretary-treasurer. Other 
officers elected were Mrs. Gale 
Sadler, Girls in Action director 
and Mrs. Gerald Elkins, Acteen 
director. 

Mrs. Embree Roy Sadler and 
Mrs. L. B. Bowden attended 
the District I Area II meeting of 
the Texas Association of Hos-
pital Auxiliaries in the First 
United Methodist Church of 
Muleshoe Monday with Mrs. J. 
R. Matthews, Mrs. Lloyd 
Vaughn, Mrs. Carl Bruegel and 
Mrs. James Sims of Dimmitt. 
They presented an original skit 
as part of the program. 

The Lions Club met for the 
regular meeting at the com-
munity building Monday night. 

Mr. and Mrs. Alford Crisp of 
Williams, Ariz. visited at the El 
Paso Gas Plant Monday 
thrlough Wednesday and spent 
Monday and Tuesday nights 
with Mr. and Mrs. Bill Morgan 
and Steve. 

0 . 	IL 

Mr. and Mrs. Francis King 
brought Mrs. Lillie King home 
Sunday afternoon. Mrs. Swee-
ney is still well. She and Bill 
came down one day recently to 
look at the crops and she 
enjoyed the trip and suffered 
no ill effects from it. 

Mr. and Mrs. Kenny Mimms 
and daughter of Okmulgee, 
Okla. spent the weekend with 
Mr. and Mrs. Loyd Blanton. He• 
is her nephew. 

3-FOR SALE, MISC • 
HOUSE FOR SALE at 616 NW 
8th. 	 1-50-tfc 

FOR SALE: 1968 Ford Falcon, 
2-dr., standard shift, 6 cylin-
der, radio and new tires, 19,000 
actual miles. Call 647-3427 or 
647-5336. 	 6-51-tfc 

BUS DRIVER needed immed-
iately. Apply to Supt. Charlie 
White, Dimmitt ISD, 647-3101 
or Morris Gowdy, transporta-
tion supervisor, 647-4607. 

9-50-4tc 

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Elkins 
became new grandparents last 
Friday when a 6 pound, 12 
ounce girl was born to Mr. and 
Mrs. Jim Lawson of Olton in 
the Littlefield hospital. She was 
named Natalie Ann. They came 
home last Sunday. Mrs. Elkins 
has been with them during the 
day this week. 

MR. AND MRS. Winston 
Waggoner and her mother 
Mrs. Grady Herrington of Far-
well were involved in a two-car 
accident at an intersection in 
Lubbock Wednesday. They 
were treated and released at 
Methodist Hospital. Mrs. Her-
rington received a head injury. 
All received cuts and bruises. 
The car was demolished. They 
were in Lubbock with Mrs. 
Herrington's mother who is 
critically ill. She is 86. Mrs. 
Herrington has been staying 
with her mother and staying at 
night with her children in Lub-
bock. They were enroute to the 
hospital when the accident oc-
curred. 

Bob Ott brought in the first 
load of milo to Sunnyside Grain 
and Supply Friday. Moisture 
content was 13.75. L. B. Bow-
den brought in the first load to 

750 KAWASAKI for sale. 1973 
model. Call 945-2081. 

6-52-Ito 

NEED CHRISTMAS MONEY? 
Let Avon help make you and 
Santa happy. Name your own 
hours of working time. Good 
territory open. Call 647-5381. 

9-52-1tc 

.TWO BEDROOM house for 
sale. Call 647-5670. 

1-51-tfc 

FOR SALE: 3 self-contained 
coolers, 52 feet of gondola, 1 
Anker cash register, 1 scale, all 
in good condition. Phone 945-
2638 or see at Carl's Grocery in 
Nazareth. 	 3-51-tfc 

WE NOW have a supply of 
INK-NIX, a ballpoint pen ink 
remover. Only 98 cents. Castro 
County News. 	3-28-tfc 

a 1968 GMC V-6 2-ton cab and 
chassis, saddle tanks, 196" 
wheel base, real good tires, 
runs good but could stand 
overhaul. S1550 or will trade 
for 	ton pickup of equal 
value. 1013 South Hodges, 
Amarillo. 	 6-52-1tp 

2-FOR RENT 
TWO LADIES with cars for 
Christmas rush, $65 part-time, 
$125 full-time weekly. For in-
terview, call Stanley Home 
Products, 938-2210. 	9-52-4tc 

DIMMITT AGRI Industries is 
now taking applications for 
employment during grain har-
vest. Workers are needed for 
grain elevators and scale op-
erators. Call Bill Clark at 647-
2141 for appointment. 

9-46-tfc 

WELDING SUPPLIES - Oxy-
gen acetylene welding rod-gog-
gles. Dimmitt Consumers. 

3-28-tfc 

ANDREWS TRAILER PARK: 
Trailer space for rent. FHA 
approved. Paved streets, Tele-
phone and TV cable available. 
Water furnished, S30.00 per 
month. New and used trailers 
for sale, most any make. 
Bert Andrews. 647-2478. 

2-24-tfc 

ALL STEEL Army style bed, 8 
by 12 feet, swinging tailgate, 
lights, excellent shape. $250. 
7900 Triangle Drive, Amarillo. 

6-52-Up i 11-LIVESTOCK, PETS TWO FAMILY garage sale, 
Friday and Saturday. 703 West 
Oak. Assorted sizes of clothes, 
bedspreads, toys, etc. 

3-52-1tp 

8-SERVICES. 
FOR RENT: Kitchenette apart- 
ments. Bills paid. Cable TV. 
Weekly or monthly rates, 647- 
3464. 	 2-38-tfc, 

NOW OPEN for business - 
Chantel's Poodle Grooming Sa-
lon, Frankie and Betty Barrett, 
call Hereford 364-2048, 210 
West 5th. 	 11-36-tfc 

RNs NEEDED: Check with 
A'llan Bradley or Verle West at 
Plains Memorial Hospital. 310 
W. Halsell, Phone 647-2191. 

9-36-tfc 

GLOVER'S CLOCK SHOP -
We will do your clock repairs. 
Clocks only. All work guaran-.  
teed. 1011 West Grant. Call 
647-4262. 	 8-39-tfc 

BABYSITTING WANTED: 
Phone 647-2590. 	8-39-tfc 

DRAGLINE for tailwater_ pit 
cleaning. Call Cliff Jones, 364-
5746, evenings. 	8-50-8tp 

COUNTRY ARMS APART-
MENTS: One, two and three 
bedroom apartments, built-in 
stove and refrigerator. Call 
647-3318. 	 2-44-tfc 

GARAGE SALE: 706 W. Lee, 
Thurs., Fri. & Sat. (Oct. 3-5). 3 
Family sale: furniture, vacuum 
cleaner, yard tools, clothing & 
accessories, assorted household 
items, etc., etc. 	3-52-1tp 

FOR SALE: 1969 Thunderbird 
8X20-foot self-contained house 
trailer, refrigerated air. See at 
office at Andrews Trailer Park 
Call 647-2478. 	3-52-tfc 

FOR RENT: Furnished one, 
two and three bedroom apart-
ments, S&K Manor, Phone, 
647-5520 or 647-3141. 

WANTED: Part time house-
keeper. Apply in person at 
Rawlings Hotel. 	9-36-tic 

ELEVATOR HANDS wanted. 
Bruegel & Sons Elevator. Call 
647-3138. 	 9-49-tfc 

TOP CHAROLAIS BULLS for 
crossing at economical prices, 
Ray Joe Riley, Sunnyside, 846- 
2435. 	 11-52-tfc 

Consumers whose gas and 
electricity bills are soaring have 
a tool to assist them in con- 
serving energy-a new energy 
conservation labeling program. 

THE PROGRAM is designed 
to give consumers, for the first 
time, the information they need 
to choose hpusehold appliances 
that make the most efficient 
use of energy. 

For individual consumers, 
buying more "energy effi- 
cient" appliances could mean 
significantly lower monthly gas 
or electricity bills. 

And, since about 20 percent, 
of all energy used in the US is 
used in apartments and homes, 
and since in 1973 alone, more 
than 43 million major applian-
ces were sold in this country, 
there is a potential for energy 
saving on a nationwide scale. 

THE ENERGY conservation 
labeling program for household 
appliances and equipment was 
begun this past summer by the 
Department of Commerce as a 
voluntary cooperative venture 
between consumers: retailers 
and manufacturers. 

Although the labels that tell 
how much energy an appliance 
uses were designed mainly to 
help consumers make buying 
decisions, the program also 
aims to encourage retailers to 
stock such supplies, and manu-
facturers to design and produce 
products that waste less en-
ergy. 

Since the program now is 
entirely voluntary, its success 
-depends on the cooperation of 
all three groups to make it 
work. 

*Manufacturers whc partici-
pate in the program will be 
labeling household appliances 
to show how much energy they 
use and their relative efficiency 
compared to similar models. 

A bill approved last year by 
the US Senate would also re-
quire appliance manufacturers 
to state energy use in dollars 
and cents on the labels, al-
though manufacturers say dif-
ferent rates of use and regional 
variations in utility costs would 
make such information useless. 

*Retailers cooperating in the 

HOLSTEIN HEIFERS for sale, 
ready to freshen any day, 1 to 
40 head. Call Richard Franks, 
938-2191 or 938-2486. 

11-50-3tc 

program will provide informa-
tion on how the energy con-_ 
servation labeling program 
works, and will use the energy 
efficiency in advertising and 
point-of-purchase 	material. 
Some retailers are cooperating 
by distributing booklets on en-
ergy conservation published by 
local agencies. 

*Consumers can use the en-
ergy efficiency information to 
compare appliance models and 
see which will cost less to 
operate. 

SOMETIMES an appliance 
may cost more initially than a 
competing brand, but operate 
so much more efficiently that 
within a few months it has 
made up the difference by re-
duced energy bills. 

For example, a major ap-
pliance that costs $40 more 
than a competing brand may 
use only $10 of electricity a 
month, while a cheaper brand 
uses $20. In only four months, 
a consumer could have made 
up the difference in price. 

The first appliances to be 
labeled with energy consump-
tion information under the new 
program were room air con-
ditioners. Eventually, other 
household appliances that use 
large amounts of energy and 
vary greatly in efficiency be-
tween models will also be lab-
eled. Refrigerators and freez-
ers, washers and dryers, dish-
washers, kitchen ranges and 
ovens, water heaters, space 
heaters, and central air con-
ditioning and heating equip-
ment have already been pro-
posed for the energy conser-
vation labeling program. 

CONSUMERS can look for 
three letters on appliances cov-
ered under the program to 
show operating efficiency: 
EER. They stand for "energy 
'efficiency ratio." 

Their appearance on room air 
conditioner labels this past 
summer indicated that a unit 
had been tested and certified 
by the manufacturer in ac- 
cordance with program stand-
ards for cooling capacity and 
electrical power requirements. 

CALVES 7-14 days old, healthy 
and started on bottle. Free 
delivery on 10 head or more. 
Call 214-223-4982 after 7 p.p. 

11-34-52tc, 

HELP A young farmer. Need 
custom farming. Kim William- 
son. 938-2531. 	8-50-tfc 

WANTED: Custom fertilizing. 
Plowing, spraying and flat-
breaking. Call Gene Heath, 

8-8-52tp 

* 
REV. AND MRS. Mack Tur-

ner attended the Castro County 
annual TSTA banquet in Dim-
mitt Tuesday night. 

Lynn Brown was chosen as 
the boy citizen of the week 
Monday by the Springlake-
Earth junior high Honor So-
ciety. 

Jodie Riley won three first 
place ribbons, two seconds, two 
thirds and one fourth at the 
South Plains Fair in Lubbock 
this week on his rare breed 
chickens in the poultry division. 
Kevin assisted him with the 
showing. 

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Phelan 
and Mr. and Mrs. Loyd Morris 
of Tulia spent Tuesday through 
Saturday vacationing at Red 
River. 

HELP WANTED: Experienced 
grain elevator man. Write 
Bruegel & Sons, Box 493, 
Dimmitt, Tx. 79027 or call 647-
3138 days or 647-2318 nights. 

9-39-tfc 

4-HOUSEHOLD GOODS 
•••01. 

VvE CARRY a complete line of 
TVs, living room, dining room 
and bedroom furniture, stereos 
and major appliances. In-store 
financing on approval. Plains 
Finance & Furniture, 900 Lees  
Hereford, 364-3400. 

4-39-tfc 
• 

•PORTABLE DISC Rolling, Ev-: 
erett Lumpkin. Call 647-2579., 
Dimmitt, Texas. 	8-21-43tc 

WANTED: Experienced farm 
hand. Gale Sadler, Sunnyside, 
846-2391. 	 9-49-tfc 

2-3-tfc 

FOR RENT: Furnished two 
bedroom mobile home at 307 

'SW 3rd St. Check at Rm. 111 
Colonial Inn Motel. Howard 
Scoggin. 	 2-34-tfc 

FOR RENT: Furniihed apart 
ment suitable for one or two, 
no pets. Rawlings Hotel Build 
ing. 647-3194. 	2-35-tf.  

,FOR RENT: Furnished up-
stairs apartment. Phone 647- 
2375. 	 2-40-tfc 

5-FARM EQUIPMENT 

HELP WANTED: LVNs by 
graduate for 3 p.m. to 11 p m. 
shift and 11 p.m. to 7 a.m. 
shift. Apply in person to Lee 
Kimbell at South Hills Manor. 
Phone 647-3117. 	9-39-tfc 

INDUSTRIAL BUILDING foi 
rent. 76 ft. x 26 ft. South 
Highway 385. F. Latimer. 647- 
4438. 	 2-44-tfc 10-WANTED, MISC. 

FOR SALE: 2500 feet 5-inch 
aluminum pipe, 40-foot 
lengths. R. E. Wilson, phone 
647-4451 or 647-3215. 

14-tfc  
FOR RENT: 2 bedroom house, 
701 SW 5th. 647-2507, Bell 
Brant. 	 2-52-1to 

14-CARD OF THANKS 

CARD OF THANKS 
While we were moving the 

gift cards from all the wedding 
gifts purchased at Parson's 
were lost. We are very sorry 
that we cannot thank all of our 
friends personally for the many 
gifts we received. We hope this 
note of explanation and thanks 
will be accepted, for we sin-
cerely regret the accident, and 
appreciate the many nice gifts. 

ROCKY & SHERRY KAY 
14-52-1tp 

WANTED - Corn fields for 
fall and winter grazing. Call 
846-2535. 	 10-52-2tc 

iLONCO PUMP & REPAIR: 
Test holes and drilling. Lonnie 
Swimmer, Call 806-364-4251 
after 6 p.m. 	 8-47-tfc 

SOFT WATER Service, home 
owned, industrial. Soft Water 
Service, 216 N. 25 Mile Ave. 
Hereford, Ph. 806-364-3280. 

8-32-tfc 

DEAD STOCK removal, 7-day 
week service. Please call soon 
as possible. Hereford Bi-Pro-
ducts. Phone 364-0951. 

8-27-tfc 

FOR SALE: Miller Offset 
Discs. For free demonstration 
contact Farmer's Supply Co. 
647-3350. 	 5-41-tfc 

* 
MR. AND MRS. Francis 

King of Amarillo visited last 
Sunday with his mother Mrs. 
Lillie King and her guests. She 
went home with them Sunday 
night. 

Ronny Blanton was dismiss-
ed from Plains Memorial Hos-
pital Saturday. 

The Sunday School promo-
tion service was conducted af-
ter Sunday School Sunday mor-
ning. It was the smallest num-
ber of promotions anyone could 
remember, with only six pro-
moting. Melissa Wilson, Kyle 
Bradley and Sharon George 
promoted from nursery II to 
beginners, Brandon Cox and 
Dara Loudder were promoted 
from Primary to Juniors and 
Daneen Wilson from Intermed-
iate to Young People. Roy 
Phelan was recognized in the 
service for his 22 years as Sun-
day School superintendent. Af-
ter the Sunday night service he 
was honored with a fellowship 
and an "appreciation" tree. 

Mr. and Mrs. Ezell Sadler 
visited in Hale Center Saturday 
night with Mr. and Mrs. Ercell 
Keeler. 

FOR SALE - 1967 Massey 
Ferguson 410 combine with 
pick-up reel. Radio, air con-
ditioner, real clean. Call 647- 
2301. 	 5-51-4tc 

CARD OF THANKS 
We would like to express our 

sincere thanks and appreciation 
to everyone for the prayers, 
cards, flowers, visits, food, and 
other expressions of sympathy 
extended to us on the loss of 
our Mother and Grandmother. 

DEROY & LORENA CATES 
KELTON, JANICE, APRIL & 

ROBIN CATES 
REX, DARLENE, DUD & 

JOYCE WOOTEN. 
14-52-Ito 

MASSENGALE RADIATOR 
SHOP: Clean & repair, new & 
used radiators. Will buy junk 
radiators. 116 W. Etter, 647- 
3310. 	 8-28-tfc 

WANTED TO RENT: apart-
ment or room or need room-
mate to share expenses in 
apartment. Call Danny Lloyd at 
KDHN, 647-3186. 	10-49-tfc 

WANTED: Good used furni-
ture. Pat's Electric. 647-4421, 
214 E. Bedford. 	10-43-tfc 

MIGHT RENT - Two bedroom 
house to permanent couple 
with references. Write Rentals, 
Box 403, Canyon 79015. 

2-52-tfc 

TRUCK SEATS 
EXCHANGED 

15 MINUTE SERVICE 

McCormick's 
UPHOLSTERY 

Charles Powell, Owner 
227 PHELPS AVE. 
PHONE 385-4555 

LITTLEFIELD. TEXAS 
79339 

WANT TO BUY or rent farm 
land around Arney. Call 806- 
276-5239. 	 10-50-4tc 

1 1974 40-foot grain hopper; 1 
1974 45-foot float flat bed. For 
Hire or sale, 806-245-3802. 

5-51-4tp 

REMEMBER your loved ones 
and friends with flowers from 
Dennis Floral & Gifts, across 
from hospital. We wire flowers 
anywhere in the world. Call 
647-3197. 	 8-26-tfc 

11- LIVESTOCK, PETS 
Turner Well Service 

DUROC BOARS for sale, sub 
ject to registration. Bob Duke, 
846-2230. 	 11-43-tf 

HORSES FOR SALE. Also 20-
ft. goose-neck horse van, fully 
covered. Call Lee Roy Wood, 
647-2164. 	 11-48-tfc 

•••••••••••••••••••••* 

15-LEGAL NOTICES DRAG LINE SERVICE 
Pit Cleaning 

Call 

CLIFF JOHNSON 
Hereford, 364-2111 

8-44-tfc 

P••••••••••••••••••••I 

HEREFORD 
*Submersible Pumps 
•Repair & Exchange 
•Pipe, Pressure Tanks 
•Dempster - Pumpco 

CALL: 
Doyle Turner - 364-0811 
Scott Turner - 364-4447 
Mobile Phone - 364-5221 

8-44-tfc 

NOTICE TO ALL PERSONS 
HAVING CLAIMS AGAINST 
THE ESTATE OF ANNIE M. 

ALBRACHT, DECEASED 
Notice is hereby given that 

original Letters Testamentary 
for the Estate of Annie M. 
Albracht, Deceased, were is-
sued on September 30, 1974, in 
Cause No. 1376, pending in the 
County Court of Castro County, 
Texas, to Florance Albracht, 
Independent Executor. 

The residence of such Ex-
ecutor is Castro County, Texas, 
and the Post Office address is 
Route D, Nazareth, Texas, 
79063. 

All persons having claims 
against this Estate which is 
currently being administered 
are required to present them 
within the time and in the 
manner prescribed by law. 

-s- FLORANCE ALBRACHT 
Independent Executor, Estate 
of Annie M. Albracht, De-
ceased 

Tulia Hwy. East 

.• 

NOW HIRING 
We are now taking 

applications for car-
penters, iron work-
ers, welders, pipe-
fitters and laborers. 
50-hour week at top 
wages, with over-
time on all over 40. 
Contact George 
Bumpers of Univer-
sal Maintenance & 
Construction, 	at 
Western Ammonia 
plant, Dimmitt. 

9-45-tfc 

647.3128 OFFICE 
HELP 

NEEDED 
Scale clerk for day 
shift 
Scale clerk for night 
shift 
Lady or man familiar 
with scale tickets, 
also some light book-
keeping 

Morrison Gin 
Call 846-2162  

The Castro County News 
647-3123 	 P.O. BOX 67, DIMMITT, TEXAS 79027 

•Electrical Contracting 

•Portable Welding 

•Winch Truck Work 

•Machine Shop 

•Millwright Repair 

•Blacksmith Work 

Published each Thursday In Dimmitt, Texas, by the News Pulaski*/ 
Co., 1311 W. Bedford. Second Class Postage Paid at Dlawnitt, Tome. 

MR. AND MRS. Ray Joe 
Riley, Kevin and Jodie were 
dinner guests of Mr. and Mrs. 
Ira Scott in Hereford Sunday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Nash 
returned to their home in Hay-
don, Ariz. the 30th after a two 
week visit with their daughter 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Morgan and 
family. 

L. B. Bowden killed a rattle-
snake in the pasture Wednes-
day afternoon. It had 8 rattlers 
and a button and was 33 inches 
long. 

Member of the Texas Press Asaotlattow, Wort Tessa Press Assostalksh, 
Panhandle Press Association and National Newspaper AsoottatIon. 

SUBSCRIPTION RATES 
ONE YEAR, S2.00 	 SCHOOL YEAR, 111.4.00 six MONTHS, $3.00 

DEADLINES 
DISPLAY AND CLASSIFIED ADVIERT1141140   TUESDAY NOON 
AGRICULTURE. SusiNias a INDUSTRY NEWS 	 MONDAY, Is A.Mi 
SPORTS, SOCIETY. 	NEWS 	. MONDAY NOON 
COmMuNITY CORRESPONDENCE 	MONDAY NO0/4 
rEisoNAL ITEMS  	 ......... MONDAY. S PJL 
GENERAL NEWS, CITY AND COUNTY  	 TUESDAY NOON 

Home owned and operat- 
ed by Mike Patterson and 

J. D Parker. 
15-52-1to 



HAYS HAS IT: 

"Hears-  the sound of grain going through your 

straw walker, cleaning shoe and terminal block, and 

reports it to you by dial. Tells you exactly the 

volume of grain being thrown over at any instant, 

so you always know how your combine is per-

forming and can make adjustments to suit condi-

tions. A real money-saver! 

Hays Implement Co. 

tgall"  

Electronic 
Grain 
Monitors 

perrg's BANKAMERICARO 

319 N. BROADWAY 

master charge 
Twt la,talf•Ma C sMt  

DIMMITT, TEXAS 

SAYELLE YARN 
REG. $139  

99` 
TUMBLERS 

WITH 

COASTERS 
THROW RUGS 

SIZE 26" X 45" 

ASSORTED COLORS 

REG. 

27C 13` EA 

AQUA NET 

REG. 
$398 

EA. 

 

ACRYLIC 

 

HAIR SPRAY DOUBLE KNIT 
SUPER, ALL PURPOSE 

MOISTURE SHIELD & UNSCENTED 

2  FOR $ 00 

MACHINE WASHABLE , TUMBLE DR 
SOLIDS, PRINTS, DENUIMS 

60" WIDE 
REG. $299 $247  YD 

lelletweets! 	awl 

Let us show you why Chevrolet 
makes sense for 1975. 

IN STOCK NOW! 

Reeve-Fleming Chevrolet 
201 E. Bedford 647-3111 

Camaro Sport Coupe 

IN STOCK NOW! 
Malibu Classic Landau Coupe 

TWO IN STOCK NOW! 

Nova Coupe 
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What's cooking at the schools Homecoming scheduled 
at Dimmitt, Nazareth 

bread, crackers and milk. 
Thursday — Barbecue on a 

bun, blackeyed peas, sliced 
tomatoes, apricot cobbler, milk. 

Friday — Chicken salad, 
baked beans, buttered beets, 
gelatin, rolls, butter and milk. 

AT NAZARETH, a home-
coming pep rally will be held at 
Swift Stadium Thursday night.  
A football queen will be crown-
ed at the rally. 

Next Friday the Nazareth 
Swifts will take on the Amherst 
Bulldogs in their homecoming 
clash. Game time is set for 8 
p.m. Nazareth's Homecoming 
Queen will be crowned at the 
game. 

GROWERS make up 75 per-
cent of today's farm labor 
force. Only 7 percent of the re-
mainder are migrant workers. 

HERE ARE the school lunch 
menus for Dimmitt Schools for 
Oct. 7-11. 

Monday — Tacos and tama-
les, corn, lettuce and tomato 
salad, banana cake, milk. 

Tuesday — Cubed beef and 
gravy, creamed potatoes, spin-
ach, fruit, rolls, butter and 
milk. 

Wednesday — Beef stew 
with vegetables, cabbage sal-
ad, peanut butter cake, corn- 

Homecoming activities are 
scheduled for Dimmitt and 
Nazareth next week. 

ACTIVITIES will get under-
way in Dimmitt next week with 
a big homecoming bonfire east 
of Dimmitt High School at 8 
p.m. Thursday, A Flame King 
and Flame Queen will be 
crowned at the bonfire. 

Next Friday the Homecoming 
Queen will be crowned at an 
afternoon pep rally at 3:15 in 
the DHS gym. All exes are 
urged to attend the rally. 

Following the rally, the Dim-
mitt FHA will sponsor a bar-
becue dinner at 5 p.m. 

Capping off homecoming ac-
tivities will be the Dimmitt-
Lockney grid battle at 8 p.m. 

Rites held Tuesday 
for Mrs. Patterson [right] is president of the Megalai Adelphai [Big Sisters] 

Chapter. They were installed by Jo Smith, outgoing president 
of the Megalai Adelphai Chapter. In background are other 
FHA officers who were installed Sunday afternoon. A tea in the 
homemaking lounge followed the installation. 

NEW PRESIDENTS of Dimmitt High School's two chapters of 
Future Homemakers of America address the audience during 
formal installation services Sunday afternoon in DHS auditor-
ium. Sharla Burrous [foreground, left] is president of the 
Mikrai Adelphai [Little Sisters) Chapter, and Linsae Snider 

	• 	 

BAKER'S ROOFING CO. 

Tulin 

"Stands Behind Workman- 
ship" 

Ph. 995-2522 125 NW 5th 

PPK competition 
set for Sunday 

Competition in the local 
Punt, Pass and Kick contest 
will be held Sunday at the Dim-
mitt High School football field. 

YOUNGSTERS will begin 
competing at 2 p.m. 

The local contest is spon-
sored by Dale Fowler Ford Inc. 
Members of the Dimmitt Jay-
cees will assist in running the 
contest. 

Funeral services were held 
Tuesday in the Earth Church of 
Christ for Mrs. Kate Patterson, 
69, a former county resident 
and school teacher. 

WILBUERN Dennis, minister 
of the Crescent Park Church of 
Christ in Littlefield, officiated. 

Mrs. Patterson died Sunday 
in Littlefield Hospital following 
a lengthy illness. 

An Earth resident since 
1947, she was a former resident 
of Moran. She was a member 
of the Earth Church of Christ. 

Survivors include her hus-
band, Herschel; five sisters, 
Mrs. Fay McCanless of Wea-
therford, Mrs. Willie Rue Wall-
urn of Odessa, Mrs. Ronnie 
Shields of Cleburne, Mrs. Ineta 
Wallum of Fort Worth and 
Mrs. Estalee Richey of San 
Antonio; and a brother, Tim 
Hamilton of Moran. 

BURIAL was in Earth Ceme-
tery under the direction of 
Parsons-Ellis-Singleton Fun-
eral Home of Earth. 

Names You Can Depend On: 
GARLAND Broadcast Strippers 	SERVIS 

PHARIS-WILKINS Grain Carts 
EVERSMAN 	DONAHUE Implement Trailers 

DANHUSER Post-Hole Diggers 

...and HAYS IMPLEMENT CO. 
647-2151 
	

201 S. Broadway 

PUNISHING TACKLES were the order of the 
night Friday at Petersburg as the Hart 
Longhorns took a 12.7 come-from-behind win 
over the Petersburg Buffaloes. Here Hart 
linebacker Terry Hill puts a crunching end to 

a run by a Petersburg back. Other Horns 
closing on the play. include Lester Aven [21), 
Randy Finch [33], Berta Minjares [60], and 
Dean Hill [72]. 

Rites conducted for Bill Tanner 
apparently collapsed with a 
heart attack while participating 
in a touch football game. 

A Littlefield native, he mov-
ed to Muleshoe with his par-
ents at age 6. He was a 1973 
graduate of Muleshoe High 
School and a student at the 
University of Texas at Arling-
ton. 

Tanner was a member of the 
Progress Baptist Church, Fu-
ture Farmers of America and 
Future Teachers of America. 

Other survivors include two 
sisters, Mrs. Brenda Weimer of 
Massillon, Ohio, and Mrs. Su-
zie Coker of Plattsburg, N.Y.: 
and a brother, Brent, of the 
home. 

BURIAL was in Bailey Coun-
ty Memorial Park by Singleton-
Ellis Funeral Home. 

Funeral services were held 
Friday in the Progress Baptist 
Church of Muleshoe for Bill 
Henry Tanner, 19, son of Mr. 
and Mrs. V. T. Tanner, former 
Dimmitt residents. 

REV. MURRELL Johns, pas-
tor, officiated. 

Tanner was dead on arrival 
last Wednesday at West Plains 
Memorial Hospital after he 

VFW 
NEWS 

AUTOMATIC 
CAR WASH 

50 By GERALD BROADSTREET 

Dimmitt 
Car Wash 

building. 

Greetings Comrades, 
It was reported to me that 

our last dance was highly suc-
cessful. We had a big crowd 
and everyone enjoyed the band 
that played for us. They were 
Sandy Caison and the Caison 
Kids of Hereford. I didn't' get 
to attend but I was told by 
several that I missed a good 
party. 

Comrades, you've probably 
noticed that we've been closed 
the past few days. Well, let me 
explain. When we submitted 
our paper work to have our 
beverage permit renewed some 
of it was wrong and had to be 
done over. It was corrected and 
sent in again and as soon as it 
clears Austin and they can 
issue the permit we'll be back 
in business. We can't sell any 
beverages during this time, but 
we can conduct meetings in the 

WE 

HONOR 

MOST 

MAJOR 

CREDIT CARDS _ 

WITH 

FILL-UP 

[1.50 without fill-up] 

208 N. Broadway 647-5236 

COMPLETE CAR 
CLEAN-UP 

Monday through Friday 

(You don't have 
to buy gas to get 
a car wash, or 

vice versa.) 

Pane 1 

OUR NEXT business meet-
ing is Monday, Oct. 7. Please 
mark this on your calendar and 
make a big effort to attend, and 
call everyone you know who is 
a member and tell them to be 
there, Okay? The meeting 
starts at 8 o'clock. 

0 yes, this Saturday is Billie 
Rhoades Day in Amarillo. Mrs. 
Rhoades is the State President 
of the Ladies Auxiliary and she 
is a member of Post 1475 
Amarillo. Registration starts at 
2 p.m. at Post 1475 located 
about ten blocks east of Geor-
gia Street on 8th Street. A full 
day of activities is planned 
including a dance at the post 
home that evening. All VFW 
and Auxiliary members are 
welcome and most definitely 
encouraged to attend. 

Bruegel undergoes 
surgery Monday 

Fred Bruegel Sr. of Dimmitt 
underwent surgery Monday at 
Methodist Hospital in Lubbock 
to correct an arterial anurism. 

ACCORDING to Carl Brue-
gel, his father is currently in 
the intensive care unit of the 
hospital in good condition. 

COMRADES, I want to jog 
your memory once again and 
ask you to please pay your 1975 
dues as soon as possible. The 
sooner you do it the less work 
for me and the better for our 
post and district. We are way 
behind as compared to last year 
so let's get with it and get this 
taken care of as soon as pos-
sible. Make your check payable 
to VFW for the amount of $8.25 
and mail it to me at 311 S.W. 
3rd here in Dimmitt, 79027. 
Thank you. 

A GENIUS can't be forced; 
nor can you make an ape an 
alderman. —Thomas Somerville 
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like s good neighbor Stet Perm is there 

pensive funeral elegance in 
California. But cost-conscious 
Californians have enthusiastic-
ally joined in the "cremation 
club" concept. One profit-mak-
ing group has conducted over 
1,000 low-cost cremations since 
starting in 1971 and has 10,000 
members eligible for the ser-
vice. Over 30 more clubs have 
gone into operation in Cali-
fornia and several are getting 
ready to expand into other 
states. 

Funeral directors have bat-
tled the "cremation clubs" 
concept since the first one 
opened its doors. But now they 
admit there is a market that 
cannot be denied. In fact, 
funeral homes are offering cut-
rate cremations of their own. 

The question of licensing has 
been the big point of contro-
versy. The cremation clubs 
bypass California law simply by 
not advertising themselves as 
"funeral directors." Licensed 
morticians believe the crema-
tors should be licensed for 
health reasons and the crema-, 
tors agree but wish to be 
licensed by the state health de-
partment rather than by the 
California Funeral Directors 
and Embalmers Board. 

The majority of the crema-
tors are operating at a healthy 
profit, although their fees and 
"memberships" are only a 
fraction of the $1,886 that the 
Federal Trade Commission es-
timates is the average cost of a 
funeral in the US. The cre-
mators hold costs to the min-
imum by leasing most of their 
equipment, such as hearses, 
crematoria and yachts for scat-
tering ashes. 

FIRST STATE 

BANK 

DIMMITT 

WHETHER YOUR CROP IS 

STANDING 4( or DOWN 
HESSTON ROW HARVESTERS 
are the best "Crop Insurance" you can buy! 
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HE THAT would have a 
short Lent, let him borrow 
money to be repaid at Easter. 

— Franklin Community Committee 
elections set Dec. 2 

On 
Wall Street 

By Bob Hill 

Lentz, Newton & Co. 

ASCS news 

_ 	 _ 	N. 	 - 	,1 	 ••• 

CREDIT 

A mirror or your 
character. 

Your local bureau can 
help you solve many of 

your credit problems — 
stop in. 

THE CREDIT BUREAU 
103 N. Broadway 

By CHARLEY E. HILL 
County Executive Director 

The ASC Election of Com-
munity Committeemen will be 
held Dec. 2. Ballots will be 
mailed to eligible voters about 
10 days before election. Any 
person who is of legal voting 
age and has an interest in a 
farm as owner, tenant, or 
sharecropper, or is not of legal 
age but supervises and con-
ducts the farming operations on 
an entire farm, is eligible to 
vote in the election. 

Important dates to remember 
regarding the election are as 
follows: 

Oct 3 — Begin nominations 
by petitions - Eligible voter list 
available in Castro County 
ASCS Office. 

Oct. 29 - Final date for re-
ceiving nominating petitions. 

Nov. 22 - Ballots mailed to 
eligible voters. 

Dec. 2 - Final date for re-
turning voted ballots. 

Dec. 4 - Ballots counted at 
Castro County ASCS Office. 

WEBB-MEARS 

ENGINE SERVICE 

•King Offset Discs 
•Briggs & Stratton 

Sales & Service 
•Allis-Chalmers 

Phone 647-2573 
P.O. Box 576 

HAYS 
IMPLEMENT 

CO. 

International-Harvester 

Farm Machinery 

Cole selected as 
member of LCC band 

Lee Cole, son of Mr. and 
Mrs. L. V. Cole of Dimmitt, has 
been selected as a member of 
Lubbock Christian College's 
Royal Blue Band and the 
Chamber Orchestra. 

COLE IS a 1974 graduate of 
'Dimmitt High School and is 
enrolled in LCC as a freshman 
Bible major. 

Dr. Everett Maxwell is the 
director of the 17-year old or-
ganization and Dr. Wayne 
Hinds, Chairman of the Fine 
Arts Division, directs the 
Chamber Orchestra. 

LCC is now a fully accredited 
senior college offering liberal 
arts and pre-professional pro-
grams. 

A flourishing "body dispo-
sal" business has developed in 
California over the strong ob-
jections of traditional funeral 
directors. The "cremation 
clubs" offer only simple cre-
mations and burial at sea for as 
little as $250. But now the 
California state legislature is 
considering a bill requiring the 
"cremation clubs" to be lic-
ensed by a board dominated by 
their arch-rivals, the morti-
cians. 

FOREST Lawn Cemetery has 
established a reputation of ex- 

Hart Legion post 
elects officers 

Officers for American Legion 
Post 311 of Hart were elected 
recently. 

CLAUDE RAY was elected 
commander and Percy Hart 
was chosen vice commander. 

Other officers include James 
Kennedy, service officer; Les-
ter Flippo, chaplain; R. G. 
Henderson, sergeant-at arms 
and Bud Steiert, adjutant. 

ities must indicate that all stor-
age charges have been prepaid, 
or if not prepaid, the ware-
house receipt must indicate 
that CCC will not be obligated 
for storage through the loan 
maturity date. Producers will 
no longer be able to request 
that loan proceeds be disbursed 
to other persons for payment of 
such services as storage char-
ges, hauling, drying, cleaning, 
etc. 

Grain Sorghum $1.88 Cwt. 
Corn 	 $1.17 Bu. 
Soybeans 	$2.11 per Bu. 

Interest rates on commodity 
loans is 7.25 per centage- per 
annum and will be calculated 
on a daily basis rather than 
monthly. 

1973 REAP & 1974 RECP 
Cost-share funds are still 

available under the 1973 REAP 
and 1974 RECP for conserva-
tion practices to be carried out-
this year. The $2500.00 limita-
tion is applicable for each of 
the programs. If you are in-
terested in carrying out one of 
the approved conservation 
practices, please come by and 
check with us prior to begin-
ning the work. HAYS HAS IT: 

PRICE SUPPORT LOANS 
Beginning with 1974 Crop 

Loans, all warehouse receipts 
representing commodities be-
ing tendered for CCC Ware-
house Storage Loans for grains 
and similarly handled commod- 

Here are week's 

best food buys 
Meat outlook for coming 

weeks—"unpredictable," es-
pecially for beef. 

MRS. Gwendolyne Clyatt, 
consumer marketing informa-
tion specialist with the Texas 
Agricultural Extension Service, 
this week forecast a gloomy 
picture for beef eaters during 
the winter. 

"As we' get farther into the 
winter, less choice meat will be 
in markets, and we'll be deal-
ing with a lower grade beef 
that has a slightly different 
flavor and is less tender,-  she 
said. 

Pork values this week include 
picnics, shoulder roasts and 
steaks, end-cut loin roasts and 
chops, and pork liver. 

AT FRUIT counters, Bartlett 
pears are available, and higher-
priced prunes reflect this year's 
smaller crop. Golden Delicious 
apples are a versatile fruit 
choice, and Texas oranges are 
on the market. 

Peach and nectarine prices 
are moderate, while bananas, 
grapes, oranges, grapefruit, 
plums, pineapples, honeydew 
and cantaloupe feature various 
price levels. Buy them accord-
ing to budget limits, the spec-
ialist said. 

"Fall vegetables are appear-
ing at markets—namely acorn, 
butternut and several other 
hard-shell squash varieties. 

Also, summer supplies of 
potatoes are plentiful, and 
sweet potatoes are in most 
stores. 

Other vegetable buys include 
cabbage, carrots, cooking 
greens, dry yellow onions, rut-
abagas and cushaw. 

CONSUMER WATCH-
WORDS: Pork prices likely will 
decrease for awhile this fall, 
but the situation will change as 
feed costs increase. 

THOUGHT: Lord, when we 
are wrong, make us willing to 
change, and when we are right, 
make us easy to live with. 

SWPS, Extension slate 
Applications open 

for postal exams 
Applications are now being 

accepted, and examinations 
will be given to establish a 
register of eligibles from which 
future clerk and carrier vacan-
cies in the Dimmitt Post Office ,  
will be filled. 

NO EXPERIENCE is requir-
ed. Applicants will be,  required 
to take a written examination 
designed to test aptitude for 
learning and performing the 
duties of the position. 

Applications and information 
concerning duties, physical re-
quirements and salary sched-
ules are available at the Dim-
mitt Post Office through Oct. 9. 

All qualified applicants will 
receive consideration for em-
ployment without regard to 
race, religion, color, national 

in, sex, political affiliations, 
or any other non-merit factor. 

gin symposium today 

Agricultural economists say 
as much as 20 percent of all 
processed meat items could be 
made of vegetable protein by 
1980. 

	• 

Butming 

Material for 

Every Purpose 

HIGGINBOTHAM 

BARTLETT CO. 

 

FARMER'S 

SUPPLY CO 

THE FINEST IN 

Minneapolis-Moline 

ENGINE AND MAGNETO 

REPAIR 

Portable Grain 
Moisture Tester 

The G-T Moisture Tester tells you when to harvest 
and when to store. Saves costly, time-consuming 
trips to the elevator for tests. Checks condition of 
stored grain, too. Completely transistorized, assur-
ing accuracy, stability and reliability. Operates on 
9-volt transistor battery or 110 volt AC. 

Hays Implement Co. 

Names You Can Depend On: 
ACRA-PLANT 	INTERNATIONAL Anti Freeze 

BROWNING Sprockets and Sheaves 
INTERNATIONAL Fence Chargers and Fencing 

Wire 

...and HAYS IMPLEMENT CO. 
647-2151 
	

201 S. Broadway 

Southwestern Public Service 
Company and the Texas Agri-
cultural Extension Service will 
sponsor a one-day symposium 
dealing with the management 
of energy in cotton gins, today 
(Thursday) at the South Park 
Inn in Lubbock. 

REGISTRATION will begin 
at 8:30 a.m. and the welcome 
address will be given by C. B. 
Parnell, Jr., Texas Agricultural 
Extension Service, College Sta-
tion. Speakers for the morning 
session will be Bob Brummal, 
Division Manager for South-
western Public Service Compa-
ny; W. E. McCune, Agricul-
tural Engineering Department, 
Texas A&M University; Clar-
ence Leonard, USDA, South-
west Cotton Ginning Labora-
tory, Mesilla Park, N.M.; F. J. 
Hammond, General Manager, 
Lubbock Electric Company; and 

Doug Weinman, Doug Wein-
man and Company, Lubbock. 
Brummal will speak on the 
electrical power situation on 
the High Plains of Texas and 
McCune will discuss voltage 
drop, energy use and motor 
operation. Leonard's topic will 
be the monoflow conveying 
system, Hammond will speak 
on the care and maintenance of 
motors and motor controls, and 
Weinman will talk on behalf of 
the Texas Cotton Association. 

The afternoon session will 
feature presentations by Gary 
Wallin of the Texas Air Control 
Board, Stephen Fuller, Texas 
A&M University and Bill Lal-
cor, from Cotton, Inc. of Ra-
leigh, N.C. In addition to the 
speakers, the afternoon session 
will also include a panel dis-
cussion on the efficient use of 
electrical power. Panel mem-
bers will be the program speak-
ers and Roy Baker, director, 
South Plains Ginning Research 
Laboratory, Lubbock. 

COW POKES By Ace Reid 

"Banker Tufernal, with the cattle market like it is, I list asked you to stay 
with me, but this is ridiculous!" 

MEMBER OF FEDERAL DEPOSIT INSURANCE CORPORATION 

County firemen 
attend school 

County firemen from Dim-
mitt and Nazareth recently at-
tended the Canyon Area Fire 
Control School, held in Canyon. 

CLASSES were conducted 
under the auspices of the Fire-
men's Training School, Texas 
A&M University Engineering 
Extension Service, and were 
sponsored by the State Fire-
men's and Fire Marshal's As-
sociation. Facilities were pro-
vided by the Canyon Fire De-
partment. 

Following a brief orientation, 
the firemen were transported to 
the drill field where they fought 
controlled fires in three sepa-
rate projects, which included 
LPG fires, truck spill fires and 
house fires. 

Dimmitt firemen receiving 
certificates included R. W. 
Morris, Henry Morrison, Mer-
ton Powell and Randall Small. 

Also awarded certificates 
were Nazareth firemen Cecil 
Hoelting, Urban Ball, Elmer 
Huseman, Kevin Gerber, Joe 
Drerup, Ralph Brockman, Fred 
Ball, Jerry Kern, Virgil Wil-
helm, Duane Maurer, Dennis 
Kern and Eugene Kern. Save up to 90% of downed crops with a 

Hesston Row Harvester. In fields considered 
lost to conventional harvesting methods, the 
Hesston Row Harvester has demonstrated 
that it can "save" downed crops. It can pay 
for itself many times over in just a single 
drought-lodged field, or one leaning or even 
flattened by storm. 

In normal harvesting conditions the Hesston 
Row Harvester eliminates reel shatter and 
"slobber." Experience in the heavy sorghum 
areas shows that you get more grain with the 
Row Harvester than you get with straight corn-
bining...enough in fact, to more than pay for 
one quickly. 

Easy Adjustment Matches Row Harvester To Crop Conditions 

Harvest up to 8 rows of standing or down crops planted 
as close as 24" or on double rows. 

Noses Open Wide for Standing Crops Use Narrow Nose Opening for Down Crops 
In \ 

SIMPLE ADJUSTMENT lets you set the noses wide for 
high speed operation in up to 8 rows of standing crops 
planted 24" or wider and in double rows. When crops are 
down, set the noses narrow to get at the base of every 
stalk. 

HIS Farm Supply 
Exclusive Hesston Dealer for Castro County 

2 miles south of Nazareth on FM 168 
	

945-2671 or 945-2481 

CABLE TV 

BETTER PICTURE, 

MORE STATIONS! 

A Cable hook-up 

makes TV pictures 
clearer, gives a. 

wider choice of 

shows, more fun! 

DIMMITT 

TV CABLE CO. 
NO INSTALLATION 

CHARGE 

Phone 647-2364 



(Compiled from the County 
Home Demonstration Council's 
Community Birthday Calen--
dar.) 

OCT. 3 - Billie Graham Jr., 
Denise Smith, Denise Dobbs. 

OCT. 4 - Rev. Kado Lang 
OCT. 5 - Kathy Witt, Winona 

Bunch, Lois Cole. 
OCT. 6 - Irene Keating. 
OCT. 7 - Bobby Murdock, 

Thomas Parson, Kevin Bruton 
OCT. 10 - Gregory Day, Toni 

Ray Gabel, Roxie Gabel. 

Rotarians win 
attendance award 

The Dimmitt Rotary Club 
brought home the best atten-
dance plaque from the Inter-
City meeting of the Rotary Club 
of Lubbock Sept. 24. 

SOME 17 Rotarians made 
the trip to Lubbock to help the 
Dimmitt club win the honor. 

Dan Nelson provided trans-
portation for the club members 
in his bus. 

647-3123 For Printing 

Hart FHA sets 
rummage sale 

The Hart FHA will conduct a 
rummage sale Nov. 13-14 in an 
effort to raise funds for a 
chapter banquet next spring. 

ITEMS to be donated may be 
brought to the homemaking 
department at Hart High 
School or members will pick up 
items if notified. 

Members request that clo-
thing be clean, but state that 
mending will be done by home-
making students. 

_ 	- 
ern currno* 
reenza.Pani,  

" • 

OCT. 5 to 10 

dmetv 	_ . 4  

NI,SeTt 

MAY QUEEN 

SALE 
r 

as 	' 

presents 

THE WINNING TICKET 
for girls who are tough on panty hose 

MAY QUEEN 
PANTY HOSE 
25% OFF 

NAZARETH FHA OFFICERS—Officers leading Nazareth's 
FHA chapter this year include, seated from left, Angie 
Wilhelm, president; Mrs. Shirley Shrum, advisor; and Carol 
Drerup, first vice-president. Standing from left are Leonida 
Durbin, secretary; Patti Hochstein, treasurer; Jane Guggemos, 

second vice president; Kim Wilhelm, fourth vice-president; 
Mary Beth Ramaekers, historian; and Mary Jo Schacher, par-
liamentarian. In background are new curio cabinets which the 
chapter purchased for the Nazareth homemaking department._ 

Dimmitt's FHA chapters install officers 

The Place To Go! 

Dimmitt High School's Meg-
alai Adelphai and Mikrai Adel-
phai FHA chapters held formal 
initiation and installation cer-
emonies Sunday at the DHS 
homemaking department. 

NEWLY installed officers of 
the Megalai Adelphai chapter 
include Linsae Snider, presi-
dent; Susan Wise, first vice-
president; Cindy Dyer, fourth 
vice-president; Cholea Montes, 
fifth vice-president; Karron 
Flynt, secretary; Teresa Broad-
street, treasurer: Loretta 
Young, historian; Mary Dam-
ron, parliamentarian; and Kay 
Street, pianist. 

Senior 'chapter mother is 
Mrs. Shirley Wise and junior 
chapter mother is Mrs. Wanda 
Murdock. Sponsor is Mrs. Jo-
anne Snider. 

Installed as new officers of 

First Feature 8 p.m.: 

Thuisday — Spanish — 
LAS 

MOMIAS DE 
GUANA- 
GUATO 

Friday & Saturday 

[BOOTLEGGER!' 

Sunday & Monday 

; In. 
NA. 

Inhere the red fern grim 

1 

 

CARLILE 
7heatte 

Dimmitt, Texas 

\it 

hi the MAW .. 
the heat pump removes heat from your home .. 

turns it into cool, clean air and recirculates it, 

dehumidifying all at the same time. For full 

details on the heat pump . . and a free person-

alized heating survey for your own home, call 

us this week! 

The Fetepe Is Elecipic! 
ECIUAL OPPORTUNITY ENIPLOYER 

EXCITING NEW FALL 
FASHIONS! 

• 
The Place To Go! 

eanne 
clurrell 

The easy dress . . . an 
approach that's soft, 
sportive. With shoul-
ders that drop and a 
neckline that plunges 
just enough to fill in 
with its own dash of 
scarfing. Brown top 
stitching and reptile 
belt on creamy poly-
ester / acrylic knit 
which means it's ma-
chine washable and 
very packable. Sizes 8 
to 18, women's apparel 
shop. 

499' 

the sling 
patented, 

Personality. 
SHOES FOR WOMEN 
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Singing scheduled Sunday at Friona Book Club will 
host Dr. Park 

interested persons are invited 
to attend. 

A singing is scheduled for 
Saturday at 7:30 p.m. at the 
Assembly of God Church at 
10th and Ashland in Friona. All +17-1123 For Printing Dr. Sue Park, an instructor 

with the Department of English 
at West Texas State University 
will be the guest speaker at a 
meeting of the Dimmitt Book 
Club Wednesday at 4 p.m. in 
the Rhoads Memorial Library. 

DR. PARK will review Jos-
eph Blotner's "Faulkner", a 
biography of the well-known 
novelist. 

HD club holds 
Thursday meet 

The Town & Country Home 
Demonstration Club met Thurs-
day. Roll call was answered 
with "What the mirror tells 
me." 

THOSE attending included 
Jeanette Malone, Bea Acker, 
Donna Allen, Ann Henderson, 
Shirley Schacher, Verletta 
Witt, Pat Day, Kathy Goolsby, 
Oleta Hutto, Margaret Womack 
and Ethel Ross. 

City manager Garnett Hol-
land presented a program on 
citizenship to those present. 

The club's next meeting will 
be held Oct. 8 at 9::10 a.m. in 
the courthouse basement. A 
film for women on cancer will 
be shown. 

Domestic Engineers 
hold Tuesday meet 

Sophomore chapter mother is 
Mrs. Darlene Wooten and 
freshman chapter mother is 
Mrs. Linda Roberts. 

Sponsors are Mrs. Pat Bag-
ley and Mrs. Estella Hottel. 

JO SMITH conducted the 
formal installation. 

New members include Tere-
sa Adams, Shelly Barton, Joy-
lynn Broderson, Rene Butler, 

All Sheer May Queen Panty Hose 

SAVE 50c on 2 Pairs of 99c Styles 

2 Pairs for 1 48  

the Mikrai Adelphai chapter 
were Sharla Burrous, presi-
dent; Cheryl Sammans, first 
vice-president; Melanie Nel-
son, fourth vice-president; Ka-
thy Ballard, fifth vice-presi-
dent; Linda Wise, secretary; 
Darla Hicks, treasurer; Cinde 
Sides, historian; Amy Merritt, 
parliamentarian; and Beth 
Cleveland, pianist. 

Laura Cantu, Erlene Ethington, 
Rosalinda Espinoza, Louise Fa-
gon and Erma Flores. 

Also, Mary Jones, Carla 
King, Sonia Markley, Ola Fay 
McLaughlin, Amy Merritt, Lu-
pe Montes and Janet Mooney. 

Other new members include 
Darenda Moore, Melynn 
Moore, Sherita Mosely, Cheryl 
Pevehouse, Nora Rangel, Dor-
othy Rivers, Sheryn Roberts 
and Mi Mi Salinas. 

Also, Donna Schilling, Cindy 
Sisco, Barbara Sparks, Jonette 
Stephenson, Cindy Wakefield, 
Pam Wall, Tammy Ward and 
Sherry Wright. 

VETERANS' SERVICES 

Members of the Domestic 
Engineers Home Demonstra-
tion Club heard a program on 
parliamentary procedure at 
their Sept. 24 meeting in the 
courthouse community room: 
Shirley Shrum presented the 
program. 

MEMBERS present were Ja-
na Nava, Melody Bellinghaus-
en, Wanda Riley, Dee Smith, 
Juanita Welch, Leslie Sisemore 
and Melissa Goolsby. 

The club's next meeting will 
be Oct. 8 and all working 
homemakers are invited to at-
tend. 

By BEDFORD W. SMITH 
County Service Officer 

received within 120 days of 
separation. Applications after 
that time must include evi-
dence of good health. This re-
quirement is waived for vet-
erans with VA-rated, service-
connected disabilities. 

Application forms are avail-
able from the VA Regional' 
Office at Waco, and from vet-
erans county service offices and 
veterans service organizations. 
Completed forms and prem-
iums should be sent to the 
Office of Servicemen's Group 
Life Insurance, 212 Washington 
Street, Newark, N.J. 07102. 

In addition to the Vietnam 
veterans the law makes reser-
vists "performing active duty 
on or after Aug. 1, 1974 or to 
reservists performing active 
duty or performing inactive 
duty for training under a call or 
orders specifying a period of 
less than 31 days, who while 
performing such duty, suffer an 
injury or disability which ren-
ders them uninsurable at stan-
dard rates" eligible for VGLI. 

The law provides for the first 
time a payment of dividends on 
Veterans Special Life Insurance 
policies prefixed by the letters 
"RS" and "W". Payments will 
be annually on policy anniver-
sary dates on or after Jan. 1, 
1975. 

There are six options under 
which dividends may be auth-
orized. Come see us for partic-
ulars. 

This week's news is especial-
ly important to Vietnam vet-
erans and retired reservists and 
Korean veterans. You'll not be 
able to get life insurance at 
such low rates anywhere than 
as follows: 

Vietnam-era veterans dis-
charged during a four-year per-
iod before Aug. 1 have until 
Aug. 1, 1975 to apply for low-
cost Veterans Group Life In-
surance (VGLI), according to 
Public Law 93-289, effective 
May 24, 1974 which authorizes 
a new program of insurance. 
See me for information and 
forms. We'll help you apply. 

An estimated 2.7 million vet-
erans separated from April 2, 
1970 through July 31, 1974 are 
eligible for the insurance. 

Servicemen discharged since 
Aug. 1 will receive application 
forms automatically, Jack Co-
ker, VA Regional Office Direc-
tor of Waco, said. 

Nonrenewable, 	five-year 
term coverage is available in 
$5,000 increments up to $20,-
000. Monthly premium for the 
maximum coverage is $3.40 for 
veterans aged 34 and under 
and $6.80 for those 35 and 
over. 

Personnel may convert Ser-
vicemen's Group Life Insurance 
to VGLI without medical ex-
amination if applications are 

It's Reversible... 
Just one unit for heating and cooling your 

home? Sure' The electric heat pump does both 

and it's more than 100% efficient at the point 

of use. The heat pump uses the warmth that is 

always present in the outside temperatures and 

electricity to provide an atmosphere inside 

your home that's comfortable and clean. 

in the wiateP... 

NI/ 

the heat pump squeezes ever present warmth 

from the outside air and converts it to cozy 

heat in your home . 

EtEtIMI41.11 ODES SO DIU% IMOD 

JR. 40wiffr, 

CN°  AV 
tie 	"Agii4

( 11861 
1 
1 ELECTRIC 

jo • 0400,  

FOR SO MINI Ti1.11Pli. 
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Your Symbol 

For Quality Fuel 

If you're not already familiar with this symbol, we 
hope you soon will be. It's the emblem of Texas 
Energy Co., and is your symbol for quality propane, 
diesel, gasoline and carburetion conversions. 

Although Texas Energy Co. is fairly new here, our 
local staff has been serving Castro County for many 
years, formerly as Northern Propane Gas Co. We're 
conveniently located on East Highway 86. 

May we serve you? 

Anything that runs on gas 

will run on propane/ 

CHECK OUT YOUR 

GRAIN TRUCKS: 
0 TARPS 

—Right size? 
—Weatherproof? 

0 TIE-DOWN STRAPS 

O TRAILER HARDWARE 

O GRAIN DOORS 

0 BRACE PIECES 
—Metal 
—Wood 

O ROPE 
—Nylon 
—Cotton 
—Seisal 

❑ PAYINT 	
... then go see 

HIGGINBOTHAM- 

BARTLETT CO. 

0 GRAIN SCOOPS 

O FORKS 
—Ensilage 
—Milo 

Goodwin (14 years with the company), fertilizer 
sales manager; Alex Trigo (eight years), elevator 
superintendent; Carlos Martinez (seven years), 
spreader truck operator; Joe Asua (six years), 
elevator operator; Gumercindo Correa (one year), 
elevator assistant; and C. J. Johnson (one year), 
fertilizer sales. 

Castro County Grain Co. sells and custom-
applies all dry fertilizers, and has the equipment 
available to apply the ammonia that it sells. 

The company is also headquarters for feed, 
seed and chemicals for both the farm and the 
home. 

These are products and services the company 
provides in addition to its main business—pro-
viding bonded, licensed storage and marketing 
for local farmers' crops. 

"We appreciate the opportunity to serve our 
customers and handle their grain for them, and 
we try to show it," Don commented. 

The door is always open at Castro County Grain 
Co., where coffee, soft drinks and snacks are 
always available. 

We've got the 

WORLD'S LARGEST 
CORN DRYER 

(7,600 bu. per hour total capacity) 

PLUS: Efficient handling facilities, with a NEW 70-ft. 
hydraulic semi dump. 

PLUS: Six elevator locations with 5,219,000 bushels of 
federally licensed and bonded warehouse space. 

With the big harvest you've got coming this fall, you'll be 
looking for FAST, EFFICIENT service and drying. We 
can give it to you. 

Dimmitt 
Agri Industries, Inc. 

647-2141 
Main Facilities, Dimmitt 	South Elevator, Dimmitt 
Nazareth 	North Point 	Tarn Anne 	Flagg 

We've doubled our 

storage capacity and more 

than doubled our drying 

capacity since last harvest, 

to serve you more quickly 

and efficiently. We look 

forward to serving you. 

W&C Grain, Inc. 
Douglas Adams, Manager 

408 E. Bedford 647-5516 

"Customized service" has long been the 
guiding policy at Castro County Grain Co. 

"We try to keep abreast with the changes in 
the county, and upgrade our facilities to give our 
customers the best service we can," Bill Gregory 
said. 

For instance, this year the elevator company 
added a 2,500-bushel grain dryer, hiking the 
company's total drying capacity to 4,000 bushels 
per hour. 

In fact, Castro County Grain Co. was one of the 
first elevators in the area to install a grain dryer 
(1957). The company was set up to handle corn 
long before it became a major crop here. 

Castro County Grain Co. also was the county's 
first dealer in farm fertilizers, starting its 
fertilizer department 26 years ago. 

Located at 409 E. Bedford St., Castro County 
Grain Co. has been operated by the Gregory 
family since 1948. Bill and Don Gregory manage 
the company together. 

Most of the company's employees are long-
time, experienced grain handlers. They are P. 0. 

Caahtt Comity 
Glaitt Ca. 

e wadi appreciate Ike appokfugity 

la own you duitigg titi3 

limed outoug! 

'Bite aid Dog Glegentj 
409 E. Beriteul 	 647-3347 

MOTORCRAFT • WILLARD • 0 
r• 

Powell Auto • 
Parts & Supply f. 

Buck Powell 73 

Broadway 647-3227 3 
"II 

70 

Powell 	• 
Petroleum 

• Authorized Inspection Station mrl 
el 

647-3227 n 
r" 

i;) BLACK & DECKER • MONROE • 

FLAGG GRAIN CO. INC. 
DODD ELEVATOR 

Route 4, Box 43 
Dimmitt 
647-2157 

J. R. Brown, Manager 

Here are the John Deere Disks many 
farmers have been waiting for—
the 220 and 230 Power-Flex disks. 
The 220 and 230 ar the first disks 
from John Deere with hydraulic fold. 
These two models, along with the 
heavier 330 Power-Flex disk, offer 
wide-span flexibility in the field plus 

• convenient control for narrow 
transport. The 2-section 220 and 
3-section 230 provide Level-Action 
disking in rough and rolling fields. 

C&S 
Equipment Co. 

amplin Products 
0 

S. Hwy. 385 

or,  

PL 

BILL AND DON GREGORY OF CASTRO COUNTY GRAIN CO. Inside control room of company's newest grain dryer 

wa O 00 
O 0 0 
0 0 0 w. 

'Customized service' is policy 
guiding Castro County Grain Co. 

Step into the Orange Age... 

... It's a 
measurably 

better way 
to farm! 

ALLIS-CHALMERS 
AGRICULTURAL EQUIPMENT 

• Allis-Chalmers High-Speed Farm Machines- 
• Chrysler Irrigation -Engines 

• Gleaner Combines 

• American Bosch Magnetos 

WEBB-MEARS 
ENGINE CO. 

415 SE Second St. 

KILLINGSWORTH 
Builders' Supply 

S. Hwy 385 	647.3141 

Book your SEED WHEAT early 

to insure getting good seed 

v Tascosa 

v Palo Duro 

v Sturdy 

v' Pronto 
All Recleaned, Select 

THREE LOCATIONS TO SERVE YOU: 
Bruegel & Sons Elevators, Dimmitt 
Bruegel & Sons West v— 15 mi. W of Dimmitt 
Bruegel Bros. Gin & Elevator — 51/2  N of Tam Anne 

Bruegel & Sons 
"Serving the Best Grainmen 

in the Nation" 

Oimmitt Business and Industrial Finlay 
+age 8 
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master charge 
THE rNiti4114.N1 I 	r 

01-Zahl CENT 
In Bearden Shopping Center Phone 647-3158 

Store Hours : Monday Thru Friday 9:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
Saturday 9:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

SKIN BRACER 
IN DECORATIVE RAZOR BOTTLES 

OFFICIAL SUN CARE 
PRODUCT OF FLORIDA S 
WALT DISNEY WORLD 

NESTLES HOT 

1 OZ. ENVELOPES 
BOX OF 14 

REG. $117  
NOW ONLY 

SPECIAL CLEARANCE!! 
ALL LADIES 

'FAMOUS LABELS 	'ORIGINAL ARTISTS 
'FULLY GUARANTEED 

ROCK. . .SOUL. . .COUNTRY 

WESTERN AND EASY LISTENING 

MEN'S & BOYS' 
FULL CUSHION FOOT 

ATHLETIC *Elastic Knit Cuffs *Extra Warmth Without 
Bulk * Shrink Resistant * Machine Wash-
able 

Enjoy Top Savings On Top-Hit 
Stereo 8 Tape Cartridges 

EVERDAY LOW PRICE ONLY $287  
85% COTTON 15% NYLON 

REG. 79' PR. 

JUST ARRIVED 
NEW LARGE ASSORTMENT 

OF MOD 

I 

NEW 
RELEASE 

STEREO LP'S 

ALBUMS 
NOW 

$ 1 00  

off GDP 



Chem-Tex Farm Supply 

Joe Cowen Agency 

Farmers Supply Co. 

Flagg Grain Co. 

Western Ammonia 

C. R. Anthony Co. 

First State Bank 

Cobb's 

Dairy Queen 

A&H Supply 

Seale Florist 

Dimmitt Shell & Western 

Y&B Electric 
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GOOD LUCK, BOBCATS! 
as you play the 

TULIA HORNETS 
at Tulia--Friday at 8 p.m. 

aitt7i) 	,,n. 

1. Contestant must be at least 18, and must be a member of the 
Dimmitt Athletic Booster Club. If you are not a Booster Club 
member, you may send in your dues with your entry. Dues are 
$5 per couple, $3 per person. 

2. Circle your choice of winning team in each game on this week's 
list. Be sure your name and address are on your entry. 

3. Your entry must be turned in before 5 p.m. Friday at the Castro 
County News office, 108 W. Bedford St. Entry also may be 
mailed to "Football Contest," Castro County News, PO Box 67, 
Dimmitt, 79027, and must be postmarked before 5 p.m. Friday. 

4. A committee of Booster Club members appointed by the club's 
officers will compile the weekly contest list and score the entries. 

5. The tie-breaker score will not be used except in case of a tie on 
the number of correct choices. On the tie-breaker, circle your 
choice of winner and pick the TOTAL POINTS you think will be 
scored in the game. 

6. Contest winners will be announced at the next meeting of the 
Booster Club at 8 p.m. Tuesday in the Dimmitt High School 
Cafeteria. Any questions concerning the contest or individual 
scores should be brought up at that time. 

7. Contest winners' names will be posted in next week's issue of the 
Castro County News. 

PRIZES. . . 
PRIZES 

WEEKLY prizes of $5 cash for first place and $3 cash for second 
place will be awarded by the Dimmitt Athletic Booster Club. 

SEASON prizes will also be awarded. 
The Booster Club scoring committee will compile weekly totals of 

contestants' correct predictions to determine the season prize 
winners. 

THIS WEEK'S GAMES 
PRO GAMES: 

MINNESOTA at DALLAS 

WASHINGTON at CINCINNATI 

BUFFALO at GREEN BAY 

COLLEGE GAMES: 

THE CASTRO COUNTY NEWS, DIMMITT, TEXAS 

SOUTHERN MISS at W.T.S.U. 

MISSOURI at WISCONSIN 

BAYLOR at FLORIDA STATE 

ALABAMA at MISSISSIPPI 

HIGH SCHOOL GAMES: 

FLOYDADA at LITTLEFIELD 

PORTALES at MULESHOE 

PANHANDLE at VEGA 

McLEAN at SILVERTON 

BORGER at PLAINVIEW 

COOPER at POST 

SHALLOWATER at SPRINGLAKE 

TIE BREAKER: 

(Circle winner, guess total points) 

DIMMITT HIGH SCHOOL 

VARSITY FOOTBALL SCHEDULE — 1974 
Date 	 Opponent 	 Where 	Time 
September 6 	Dimmitt 14, Muleshoe 0    8:00 
September 13 	Dimmitt 43, Slaton 3 	 There 	 8:00,  

September 20 	Dimmitt 33, Springlake 6 	Here 	 8:00 
September 27 	Dimmitt 41, Tahoka 6 	 There 	 8:00 

October 4 	 TULIA 	 There 	 8:00 
October 1 I 	 LOCKNEY 	 Here 	 8:00 
October 18 	 LITTLEFIELD* 	There 	 7:30 
October 25 	 OPEN 
November I 	 MORTON• 	 Here 	 7:30 
November 8 	FRIONA* 	  There 	 7:30 

November 15 	OLTON* 	 Here 	 7:30 
*District Games 

Support the Boosters Who Support Our Schools, Team and Community! 
Reeve-Fleming Chevrolet 

Schreck's Bobcat Drive-In 

Dimmitt Agri Industries, Inc. 

Castro County Grain Co. 

Parsons Rexall Drug 

Dimmitt Feed Yards 

Behrends Insurance Agency 

Big T Pump Company 

Shaw's Plumbing Service 

Driver's Mobil Service 

Dimmitt Safety Lane 

Don Hargrove, Contractor 

Arrowhead Drive In 

Taylor Feed Lot 

Von's Cafe #2 

Earl's Garage 

Gifford-Hill & Co., Inc., 

C&S Equipment Co. 

Higginbotham-Bartlett Co. 

LaMantia, Cullum, Collier & Co., Inc. 

Nelson Drilling & Pump Service 

Kenneth Jackson Ditching, Inc. 

Cowsert Abstract & Title Co. 

Production Credit Association 

Dimmitt Consumers. Inc. 

Dimmitt TV Cable  Co. 

Dennis Funeral Home 

Ann's Steak House 

Castro Co-op Gin, Inc. 

Harman's Department Store 

Killingsworth Construction Co. 

Dickey's Dozer Service 

Dimmitt Plant, Amstar Corp. 

Professional Livestock Supply 

Powell Auto Parts & Supply 

The Village Shop 

Tidwell Spraying Service 

North Gin 

W&C Grain Inc. 

Dimmitt Super Market 

Bruegel & Sons Elevator Co. 

Kittrell Electronics 

Dale Fowler Ford, Inc. 

Five Point Gin 

Farm Bureau Insurance 
I. 

Carver Pharmacy 

Colonial Inn Restaurant 

-Webb-Mears Engine Service 

Hays Implement Company 

Dimmitt 66, Inc. 



NEW 	NOW 
AT 

COBB'S 

SAFETY TOE 
WORK BOOTS 
BLACK PULLON WORK BOOT 

WITH STEEL CAP IN THE TOE. 

SIZES 71/2  TO 11 	D WIDTHS 

THE PLACE TO GO! HAYS HAS IT: 

PHARES & WILKENS 

GRAIN CART 
25.000 lb. capacity. Unloads in 2 to 4 minutes. 
Increases combining efficiency up to 30 percent. 
Eliminates high cost of extra trucks and drivers. 
Ruggedly built for years of service. 

Hays Implement Co. 

• 

r Energy 
RBERGLASS INSULATION CAN 

CUT HEATING COSTS!! 

FULL THICK 'IC" 

$795 
I 	PER 100' 	i 

1'4 

STORM *DOORS 
TEMPERED SAFETY 

GLASS - SELF 
STORING- REMOVABLE SASH 

32" OR 36" 

FARM DISCOUNT LUMBER ft Supply 
364-6002 

fliMinrieimmitviNws#02.1 
HERW111/DJEW  j 	_s_rr 

4.  • 

111 

We Sell 
Service 

Install 
Finance 

And 
Guarantee 

ELECTRIC 

WATER 

HEATERS 
9X0,4 tot  

ELECTRIC 
t artAlt 

447.3191 

"Yes! 
I said 
15%!" 
For most Texas drivers, 
State Farm has rates 
that are 15% less than 
rates established by the 
State Board of Insurance. 
See me for all the details. 

Kent Birdwell 
116 F. Jones St. 
Phone 647-3427 

Like a good 
neighbor, 
State Farm 
is there. 

STATE FARM MUTUAL 
AUTOMOBILE INSURANCE COMPANY 

Othce Blotmrnion 

111. 	111v11/./ 	A/114111k 1111:111118/111 Aff A/ 
I API 

'4k  

` 

WE WILL BE CLOSED 
OCTOBER 14 

IN OBSERVANCE OF 

Olkilin :1115 

WE WILL ALSO BE CLOSED 
4! • 

OCTOBER 28 
IN OBSERVANCE OF 

erts;fili  
In Honor of 
Our Nation's 
War Dead 

THESE ARE NATIONAL HOLIDAYS AND FEDERAL REGULATIONS 
REQUIRE THAT FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS BE CLOSED 

o•  

rtv 

S 4 

WPM larlittAW'  AVAMSfinin 

1 I I 	NIL/ AII /MAI I I_ 

FIRST STATE BANK 
OF DIMMITT 

<-",. 

4 

October 
28t 
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Cats claw Tahoka Bulldogs 41-6 with passing game 
By JIMMIE CHAPMAN end Milton Harris ran into the 

hard-running Veals at the goal 
line, but Veals simply pushed 
his way through the defender 
and into the end zone. Ricky 
Wright booted the extra point 
and the Cats were ahead 7-0 
with 7:37 left on the clock in 
the first quarter. 

Both the Cats and Dogs fum-
bled the ball away in the first 
quarter when good drives were 
underway but the quarter end-
ed with the score 7-0, and 
Dimmitt on top. 

In the second period Tahoka 
moved to the Dimmitt 11 yard 
line after recovering a Horton 
fumble on the Tahoka 21. 
Tahoka ran up the middle plays 
that saw all of the tackles being 
made by the Cats in the sec-
ondary instead of the line of 
scrimmage. The Cats drew one 
of their 5-yard penalties here 
and Tahoka had the ball at the 
Dimmitt 6. The defense stiffen-
ed though and after Veals 
stopped Earnest Bailey for a 
2-yard loss and an incomplete 
pass was thrown into the end 
zone, the Cats took over on 
downs. 

Robert Horton burst through 
the middle of the line on first 
down for 26 yards to get the 
Cats running room. After three 
more plays the Cats were 
forced to punt and Robert Cal-
houn got off a 38 yard punt, the 
only one of the night for the 
Bobcats. The two teams then 
played on even terms until late 
in the second period. 

DIMMITT'S next TD drive 
started on the Tahoka 45 yard 
line where the Cats took over 

The Cats will have their Friday at their Homecoming 
hands full this week when they game in Friona, so the Hornets 
take on the Tulia Hornets at will be fired up for another 
Tulia at 8 p.m. Friday. Friona chance at a district 3-AA team 
managed to beat Tulia 6-0 last Friday night. 

TURNING THE CORNER—Dimmitt halfback Robert Mayberry 
picks up 15 yards to the Tahoka 36-yard line in the fourth 
quarter of Friday night's Bobcat-Bulldog game at Tahoka. 
Trying to head off the speedy Dimmitt back are Tahoka's David 

Sissney 124] and Mark Tekell [701. Mayberry gained 132 yards 
on 14 carries as the explosive Dimmitt offense rolled up 441 
total yards en route to a 41-6 victory. 

* 

* 
GAME AT A GLANCE 

Dimmitt 	 Tahoka 
21 	First Downs 	15 
284 Yds. Gained Rushing 231 
14 	Yds. Lost Rushing 	29 
9 	Passes Attempted 	8 
8 	Passes Completed 	1 
171 	Yards Passing 	16 
441 	Total Offense 	218 
1 	Passes Intercepted By 	0 
1 for 38 	Punts 	4 for 95 
1 	Fumbles Recovered By 3 
8/80 	Yds. Penalized 	5/35 

* 

guard for the last score of the 
game. Wright's kick was wide 
and the score was 41-6 with 
7:36 left in the game. 

Tahoka had one more chance 
at the ball but failed to mount a 
drive. The Bulldogs recovered 
a fumble by Veals after he had 
caught a pass from Lawson on 
the Tahoka 38 yard line with 
only 38 seconds left. The game 
ended a play later with the Cats 
on top of the Dogs 41-6. 

There was a Dog and Cat 
fight down in Lynn County 
Friday night with the Dimmitt 
Bobcats trouncing the Tahoka 
Bulldogs 41-6 for their fourth 
straight victory of the season. 

TRAVIS Hampton and Rob-
ert Mayberry sparked the Bob- 
cats with Mayberry leading the 
ground attack and Hampton on 
the receiving end of five passes 
from quarterbacks Brad San- 
ders and Ronnie Lawson. The 
two gained exactly the same 
amount of yardage. Mayberry 
picked up 132 yards on 14 car-
ries while Hampton caught five 
passes good for 132 yards. 
Mayberry and Hampton ac-
counted for 264 yards of the 
total 441 yards of offense for 
the Cats. 

Dimmitt fans got a happy 
surprise in the second half as 
the Bobcat passing offense 
made its best showing of the 
season. Fans saw the Cats' 
defense play sluggishly at 
times in the first half. Tahoka 
gained 147 yards on the ground 
in the first half against the 
Dimmitt line and added ano-
ther 84 yards on the ground in 
the second half. 

The Bobcats, playing with a 
shortage of backs, managed to 
get 15 points on the board in 
the first half, getting the ball 
for only 19 plays. 

Quarterback Brad Sanders 
completed 4 of 4 passes good 
for 106 yards. including a 62 
yard bomb to Hampton in the 
third period. The ball was in 
the air for over forty yards 
before Hampton took it without 
losing stride and raced into the 
end zone. Ronnie Lawson com-
pleted 4 of 5 passes for 65 
yards. Five different players 
scored TD's for the Cats with 
Mayberry the only player get-
ting in twice. 

IT TOOK the Bobcats only 
six plays to score the first TD of 
the game after they took over 
on the Tahoka 47 yard line after 
holding the Bulldogs and forc-
ing them to punt. After May-
berry and Robert Horton put 
the ball on the Tahoka 1 yard 
line. Gene Veals went around 
left end on fourth down for 
the initial touchdown. Tahoka's 

Score By Quarters: 
Tahoka 	0 0 6 0 — 6 
Dimmitt 	7 8 20 6 — 41 

their passing game loose again. 
Sanders hit Hampton for 22 
yards and then Lawson threw 
to Hampton for 9 yards. San-
ders came back with a 13-yard 
aerial to Robert Calhoun and a 
late hitting penalty against the 
Bulldogs moved the ball to the 
Tahoka 4 yard line. 

Dimmitt was determined to 
let another back get into the 
scoring column and they turned 
to their fullback Robert Horton. 
Horton had pulled the Cats out 
of holes several times, taking 
the pressure off of the two 
passers and Mayberry and 
keeping the stacked up Tahoka 
line that always seemed to be 
waiting for the pitchout honest. 

WITH FIRST and goal to go, 
Horton got 1, then 2 yards and 
then was stopped on the 1-foot 
line with a fourth down. Coach 
Deane Wright stuck by his plan 
and Horton came through with 
tying colors, literally blasting 
into the end zone over right 

Sanders simply wound up like 
he was pitching baseball and 
threw the ball in the air for 
over forty yards. End Travis 
Hampton, who has had a little 
baseball experience also, took 
the ball on the run and rambled 
into the end zone for a score. 
Wright's kick was good and 
only 17 seconds after Tahoka 
had scored the Bobcats had 
upped their lead to 28-6. 

Cliff Parker intercepted a 
pass from David Glenn en the 
second play after the next,kick-
off and the Bobcats had the ball 
on the Tahoka 45 yard line. 
Lawson threw a 30 yard pass to 
Hampton but a late hit by a 
Bobcat blocker pushed the ball 
back to the Tahoka 44 yard 
line. On the play Robert May-
berry blocked out two tacklers 
trying to get Hampton but his 
hands came loose from his 
jersey on his third attempt to 
block another tackler and this 
caused the infraction. 

Lawson threw a screen pass 
to Mayberry and with good 
blocks by Shannon Truelock 
and Harold Love the speedster 
got 26 yards to the Tahoka 17 
yard line. Horton gained five 
and then Mayberry had the ball 
kicked out of his hands as he 
drove into the line but Harold 
Love fell on it for the Cats at 
the 7 yard line. 

Ronnie Lawson faked the 
pitchout and swept the right 
side for the Cats third TD of 
the third period. Wright kicked 
the point and with only 30 
seconds left in the third period 
the Cats were leading 36-6. 

* 

on downs with only 2:30 to go 
in the half. Leon Sandoval 
ripped off 20 yards and a pass 
from Sanders to Hampton got 9 
more. After Sandoval gained 
very little on the next two 
plays, Robert Mayberry swept 
the right side of the Cats' line 
and bulled over a Tahoka de-
fender to get the Cats their 
second score. Mayberry ran 
over the 2-extras, the first two-
point attempt for the Cats this 
year, to make the score 15-0 
with 1:37 left in the half. 
Tahoka moved the ball to mid-
field before the intermission. 

Tahoka, to no one's surprise, 
tried an onsides kick to open 
the second half and Dimmitt 
got good field position with the 
ball on the Tahoka 44 yard line. 
The Bulldogs had tried the 
onsides kick in all of their other 
games this year and the Cats 
were ready for it. 

Lawson lost a couple of yard's-
on the first attempt with the 
ball and then Mayberry got to 
the Tahoka 28 yard line on a 
23-yard gallop that saw the 
hard-running back run over two 
Tahoka linemen, then ram his 
head into the third and drive 
him for another four yards. 
Veals gained four, then May-
berry went another 20 yards to 
put the ball at the 1-foot line. 
On his second attempt into the 
line, Mayberry went into the 
end zone. Wright's kick was 
wide and the Cats led 21-0 with 
9:32 left in the third period. 

Photography by 

MARGIE HUGHES 

WEDDINGS AND 

ALL OCCASIONS 

KRESS, TEXAS 

Box 484 
	

Phone 684-2535 

TAHOKA took the kickoff on 
its 24 yard line and with Ear-
nest Bailey, David Glenn, Trent 
Leverett and Milton Harris 
plunging into the line on short 
yardage. killed over six min-
utes of clock time and finally 
scored on a quarterback sneak 
from the one yard line with 
David Glenn getting the TD. 
Glenn tried to pass for the 
points-after, but the ball sailed 
over the head of the receiver in 
the corner of the end zone 
where Cliff Parker and Veals 
were watching for the pass. 
This made the score 21-6 with 
3:22 left in the third period. 
The Cats had possessed the 
ball only once in the period to 
this point. 

The touchdown by the Bull-
dogs fired up the Cats. On the 
first play from scrimmage after 
Lawson returned the kickoff 
from his 20 yard, line to the 
Dimmitt 38 the aerial show be-
gan to unfold. The Cats threw 
their second pass of the contest 
and it was a jewel to see. 

• 

THE THIRD quarter proved 
beneficial for the Bobcats. They 
scored three TD's and got two 
extra points for a total of 20 
points in less than 9 minutes 
playing time in the period. The 
passing attack was mainly res-
ponsible for bringing the of-
fense to life. 

Dimmitt got its last TD of the 
game when the Cats took over 
on their own 48 yard line fol-
lowing an 8-yard return of a 
punt by Travis Hampton. May-
berry got off a good 14 yard 
gainer but again Dimmitt was 
guilty of clipping. The penalty 
moved Dimmitt back to its own 
49 yard line. The Cats got a 
little fighting mad and turned 

	• 



250 - 350 - 500 
Bushel Capacities 

Jasper. Not pictured are Jerry Ethridge, journeyman 
electrician; Mike Booe, helper; and Roy Corra, helper. 
Dimmitt Welding & Electric provides a full range of 
commercial and industrial services in the shop or on the 
site. 
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Last-minute heroics lift Horns past Buffaloes 12-7 
aloes twice near the goal line. 
The offense performed flaw-
lessly when it counted, hud-
dling quickly and marching 
downfield with well-disciplined 
execution for the come from 

behind win. 
TOMORROW (Friday) Hart 

takes on the tough Friona 
Chieftains of District 3-AA. 
Kickoff time will be 8 p.m. at 
Longhorn Stadium. 

By PAT STEIERT 

The Hart Longhorns staged 
an heroic goal line stand in the 
second half, then cranked up a 
dramatic 87-yard scoring drive 
with just over three minutes 
left in the game to defeat the 
Petersburg Buffaloes 12-7 Fri- 

MONDAY OCTOBER 14 

4t** * * it** * * * * ** * * * * * * * * 
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* * 
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KING SIZE 
WALLET 

CREATIVE 
COLOR 

PORTRAITS 
FOR ONLY 

Finch [33]. Aggressive play by the Longhorn 
defense again spelled the margin of victory 
for Hart as the Maroon Gang staged two 
goal-line stands which denied the Buffaloes 
scores. Hart took a 12-7 come-from-behind 
win in the contest. 

NO YOU DON'T—Hart linebacker Kent Irons 
hits Petersburg quarterback Keith Biggers 
[12] with a crunching tackle to send him out of 
bounds in Friday night's game at Petersburg. 
Other Hart defenders closing in include 
Danny George [12], Terry Hill [30] and Randy 

aged to move the ball to its own 
49 on runs by Hill, Rodriquez 
and Finch, but the determined 
Buffaloes forced another punt. 

Petersburg couldn't move 
the ball either and a face-mask-
ing penalty following the Buff's 
punt gave Hart the ball at its 
21. 

HART'S Maroon Machine 
finally got untracked and 
mounted an 81 yard drive 
which consumed the remainder 
of the first period and almost 
three minutes of the second. 
Behind the fine blocking of the 
offensive line, Hill, Rodriquez, 
Finch and quarterback Danny 
George toted the ball to the 
Buff 1. Hill went the final yard 
for the score to cap the 14-play 
drive. The kick for extras failed 
and Hart led 6-0 with 9:29 left 
in the half. 

Following an exchange of 
punts Fernando Martinez re-
turned a Hart punt 68 yards to 
the Hart 23. Randy Finch made 
a TD saving tackle. The Buffs 
moved to the Hart 10 but the 
Maroon Gang denied them a 
score. Horn defenders Freddy 
Mancias, Mario Martinez, Kent 
Irons, Dean Hill, Danny Carson 
and Jimmy Kennedy shut out 

day night at Petersburg in a 
battle of the undefeateds. Both 
teams sported 3-0 records go-
ing into the contest. 

DEFENSE was the name of 
the game as both teams thwart-
ed offensive efforts in the 
bruising battle. 

Clay Zachary scored the only 
touchdown for the Buffaloes 
and Terry Hill and Randy Finch 
tallied points for the Horns. 

Hart failed to move the ball 
following the opening kickoff 
and the Horns began a long 
night of punting. Following the 
punt, Petersburg's Keith Big-
gers tried a long pass on third 
down and was intercepted by 
Hart's Gilbert Rodriquez to 
give the Horns the ball at their 
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M. C. Adams, O.D. 
OPTOMETRIST 

335 Miles Ave.364-2255 
Drawer 353 

Office hours: 

Monday thru Friday 
8:30 — 12:00 

1:00 — 5:00 

HEREFORD, TEXAS 
7. 

The Maroon Machine man- 

is here! 
with a G-T dryer... 
you can reduce field losses 
and improve grain quality! 

This week's 
grid schedule 

Extra 
Charge 

for 
GROUPS 

NO 

LIMIT 

GET PRIDES MIRE Of 6111101. 
GROOM, DID, MOM AND All THE 

LITTLE ONES AT THESE SAME LOW PRICES! 

TOX-0- WIK CONTINUOUS 
RECIRCULATING GRAIN DRYERS 

G-T DRIES GRAIN FASTER AND MORE ECONOMICALLY! 

DIMMITT HIGH SCHOOL 
Varsity at Tulia, 8 p.m. Oct. 4. 
Jr. Varsity - open. 
Freshmen host Tulia 5 p.m., 
Oct. 3. 

DIMMITT JR. HIGH 
Dimmitt at Tulia, 5 p.m. Oct. 3. 

HART HIGH SCHOOL 
Varsity hosts Friona, 8 p.m. 
Oct. 4. 
Jr. Varsity at Friona, 7:30 p.m. 
Oct. 3. 

HART JUNIOR HIGH 
7th grade at Friona, 5 p.m. 
Oct. 3. 
8th grade at Friona, 6 p.m. 
Oct. 3. 

NAZARETH HIGH SCHOOL 
Varsity at Meadow, 8 p.m. Oct. 
4. 

NAZARETH JR. HIGH 
8th grade hosts Happy, 5 p.m. 
Oct. 3. 

ASK 
About Our 

Ci9M22 
8 x 10 
OFFER 

and other hazards. Low harvest-time 
prices for grain too wet to store can cost 
you plenty too. 

When you have a G-T Dryer. you prevent 
field loss and improve grain quality for a 
much smaller investment You dry for 
less and dry faster You dry automatically 
so you can continue harvesting as you 
dry Come to see G-T soon at our place' 

SHUGART 
if 	.. c 

PHOTOS  
iTrascIti 

G-T Grain Dryers will help you save far 
more grain and have better quality grain 
..enough of both to be a high-yielding 
investment. You have held losses of at 
least 5 per cent while wailing for grain to 
field dry alter it matures even if weather is 
ideal During this waiting period. you can 
have losses up to 100 per cent from wind. 
hail. rain, snow. insects. birds. lodging 112 S. Broadway 

** * Hays Implement Co. 

THE FARMER'S share of 
the consumer's food dollar de-
creased from 46 cents in June, 
1973, to 39.3 cents in the same 
month this year. 

* 
the Buffs on four successive 
downs to get the ball back. 

Hart failed to move the ball 
and punted to the Buffs, who 
took over on the Hart 33. Pet-
ersburg then drove to paydirt 
in six plays. The key play was a 
pass from Keith Biggers to 
Mark Hughes at the Hart 4. 
Clay Zachary went in from one 
yard out for the score with 41 
seconds remaining in the half. 
The kick for extras was good 
and Petersburg took a narrow 
7-6 lead. 

THE Buffaloes received the 
opening kick of the second half, 
but were unable to move the 
ball. Hart also failed to mount a 
drive and punted to the Pet-
ersburg 7. 

Aided by a personal foul on 
fourth down the Buffs mounted 
a drive to the Hart 9 for first 
and goal. Keith Biggers picked 
up seven yards on an end 
sweep before Hart's Jimmy 
Kennedy knocked him out of 
bounds at the 2 with a touch-
down-saving tackle. 

Clay Zachary tried the mid-
dle of the Hart line on three 
successive plays but the Mar-
oon Gang lived up to its name 
as the Horns stacked him up 
for very little gain. Dean Hill' 
and Freddy Mancias spear- 

*. 
headed the dramatic goal line. 
stand which gave the ball back 
to Hart. 

The remainder of the third 
period was a punting contest as 
both teams were held by the 
fired-up defenses. 

EVENTUALLY the Buffs 
moved to the Hart 45, but the 
Horns shut off the drive and 
Petersburg punted into the end 
zone. 

With 3:49 remaining in the 
game the Maroon Machine got 
cranked up. Danny George fail-
ed to connect with a receiver on 
a first down pass and on second 
down Finch was caught on an 
end-around for what appeared 
to be a disastrous loss. But the 
never-say-die Horns came up 
with a big play on third down 
when quarterback Danny 
George stood his ground and 
hit Finch at the Hart 38 for a 
first down. 

The Horns then displayed a 
well-disciplined attack as they 
mounted the most dramatic 
drive of the night. Behind crisp 
blocking which allowed him 
plenty of time, George hit 
Danny Carson with a pass at 
the Petersburg 40. Gilbert 
"Rod-  Rodriquez then rambled 
to the Buff 34 on a draw play. 
With 2:17 left in the game, 

* 
George hit Finch at the Buff 25 
for a first down. 

George went for it all on the 
next play and found Finch near 
the sidelines at the Petersburg 
2. Finch made the catch and 
drove into the end zone, drag-
ging tacklers. George tried a 
pass for two extras, but it was 
blocked and the Horns took a 
12-7 lead with 2:12 left in the 
game. 

THE BUFFS took the ensu-
ing kickoff at their 35 and went 
to work. On first down quar-
terback Keith Biggers threw 
deep for Mark Hughes, who 
made the reception at the Hart 
35. 

Danny Carson then sacked 
Biggers for a loss on first down 
and on second down Horn line-
backer Kent Irons broke up a 
Biggers pass at the 41. Biggers 
tried another pass on third 
down but it was broken up. 
Fernando Martinez attempted a 
run on fourth down but he was 
stopped by Jesse Flores and 
Jimmy Kennedy and the Horns 
took over on downs. 

The Horns then ran out the 
clock to clinch their fourth 
straight win of the season. 

part's defense again played 
ilbig role in preserving the, 

victory, shutting out the Buff -f 

THE CREW at Dimmitt Welding & Electric includes [from 
left] Julian Falcon, welder; Virgil Sullivan, shop foreman 
and welder; Charles Sullivan, helper; J. D. Parker, 
co-owner and machinist; Nancy Whatley, secretary; Mike 
Patterson, master electrician and co-owner; and Ronnie 
Cantrell, welder. In foreground is the company dog, 

• Electrical Contracting 

• Portable Welding 

• Winch Truck Work 

Before you buy any electrical supplies, nuts, bolts, fertilizer sprayers, 

• Machine Shop Work 

• Millwright Repair 

• Blacksmith Work 

Tuulia Hwy. East accessories or parts, check our new hardware department. 

647.3128 
Haw wad tout clouted tujNuke Paffeueg ad R. D. Pa tket 
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everytime you call us lot 
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We'll Buy Your 

CORN 
or 

MILO 

H'e're added corn and 

milo handling facilities 

to our feed lots, and are 

now in the market for 

your corn and milo. 

Call 

Bud Hill 
Feed Lots 

647.2316 	647.5216 
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647-3123 For Printing Swifts capture first district win Friday 
By MARTHA CATOE tempt failed with 1.34 left in 

the half The Longhorns could 
not move the ball and the 
teams retired to the dressing 
rooms with Nazareth leading 
6-0 

THE THIRD and fourth per-
106 of play proved to be much 
the same as the first. with both 
ball clubs exchanging punts 
frequently 

The first half of play was 
dominated by Nazareth as the 
Swifts gained eight first downs 
and held Lazbuddie to only 
one Ahhough Nazareth had 
two deep penetrations in the 
first half, the Swifts could 
manage only one score 

The lone wore of the first 
half came on a 10-yard run by 
halfback Charles Heck The 
score capped a 53 yard drive, 
and the 2 point conversion at- 

The Nazareth Swifts put it all 
together Friday night in their 
first district clash to defeat the 
Lazbuddie Longhorns 20-0 The 
Blue and Gold offense gained 
308 total rushing yards and 
completed 3 of 4 passes. 

CHARLES Heck led the 
ground game with 146 yards 
rushing while Junior Joiner 
tallied 139 yards 

Hooking added two more 
points to the Swift score. 

The Longhorns took the Swift 
kickoff on their own 20 and 
could not penetrate the Big 
Blue defense in four plays. 
Again Nazareth took over deep 
in Longhorn territory 

ON THE first play from 
scrimmage Doyle Kiernan com-
pleted a 21-yard TD pass to 
halfback Charles Heck on a 
beautifully executed play with 
28 seconds left in the game. 
The two point conversion at-
tempt was unsuccessful .  

Glenn Kiernan and Bernie 
Huseman led the Swift defense 
with 9 and 8 tackles respective-
ly. 

The Swifts meet Meadow at 
Meadow tomorrow 1Fridayl. 
Kick-off time will be 8 p.m. 

With a minute and six sec-
onds remaining in the ball 
game Swift quarterback Doyle 
Kiernan scored on a 1-yard 
quarterback sneak The play 
was set up by a punt fake and 
an incomplete pass by the 
Longhorns giving the Swifts the 
ball on the Lazbuddie 9-yard 
line A pass from quarterback 
Doyle Kleman to end Mark 

Ladies on top again 
in football contest 

have made this year, catching a 40-yard toss 
at full speed and racing 23 more yards for 
Dimmitt's third TD. The Bobcats completed 
eight of nine passes for 171 yards as they 
staged their best aerial display of the year 
Dimmitt defeated the District 5-AA Bulldogs, 
41.6 

BIG GAINER—Dimmitt split end Travis 
Hampton Jr. makes his first of five pass 
receptions against Tahoka Friday night, 
hauling in a Brad Sanders pass on the Tahoka 
16-yard line in the second quarter to set up 
Dimmitt's second touchdown. In the third 
quarter, Hampton teamed with Sanders again 
for the most spectacular pass play the Bobcats 

Here's how the opponents fared 
The ladies were back again 

in the fourth week of the 
Dimmitt Athletic Booster 
Club's football contest. 

HAYS HAS IT: SUZAN SANDERS had 14 
correct guesses to take first 
place. The only game she 
missed was the Texas Tech-
Texas contest. 

Nell Kelley was second with 
12 correct guesses. Mrs. Kelley 

was 23 points off of the tie-
breaker score. 

Jeannette Hampton and Lar-
ry Birdwell each had 12 correct 
guesses, but Birdwell was 24 
points off the tiebreaker score 
and Mrs. Hampton was 34 
points off. 

The fourth week of the con-
test saw 39 entries. 

For details on this week's 
contest see page 10. 

Only two 3-AA teams 
remain undefeated 

Uarland 

BROADCAST 
STRIPPER HEADS 

Springlake (1-3) 14. Sudan 16 
Farwell (0-2-1) - Open 
Bovine (2-1) - Open 

NAZARETH OPPONENTS 

Texline (0-4) 6, Springfield, 
Colo. 50 

Whiteface (1-2) 8, Sundown 27 
Ropesville (1-3) 19, Wilson 27 
Lazbuddie 10-41 0, Nazareth (3- 

1) 20 
Meadow (2-1-1) 6, Anton 6 
Amherst (1-3) 14, Happy (0-4) 6 
Matador (3-1) 18, Valley (1-2-11 

16 
Sudan (2-2) 16, Springlake-
Earth 14 

Valley (1-2-1) 16, Matador (3-11 
18 

Happy 10-4) 6, Amherst (1-3) 14' 

JUNIOR VARSITY 
Dimmitt JV 28, Muleshoe JV 0 

FRESHMEN 
Dimmitt 24, Muleshoe 0 

JUNIOR HIGH 
Dimmitt 7th grade 0. Muleshoe 
8th B 28 

Dimmitt 8th grade 24, Mule-
shoe 8th 6 

* For converting your cotton stripper 

* Designed to harvest your cotton 

at less cost! 

DIM MITTS OPPONENTS 
Muleshoe 10-4) 0, Littlefield (2-
1-1) 8 

Slaton 11-3) 26, Abernathy 0 
Springlalce-Earth 11-31 14, Su-
dan 16 

Tahoka 11-3) 6, Dimmitt 14-0) 
41 

Tulia (1-3) 0, Friona (3-0) 6 
Lockney (2-2) 40. Crosbyton 6 
Littlefield (2-1-1) 8, Muleshoe 
(0-4) 0 

Morton (1-3) 6. Frenship 9 
Friona (3-0) 6, Tulia (1-3) 0 
Olton (3-1) 16, Floydada 28 

* 
HART OPPONENTS 

Anton (1-2-1) 6, Meadow 6 
Shallowater (1-31 8, Hale Cen- 
ter 22 

Crosbyton 10-4) 6, Lockney 40 
Petersburg (3-1) 7, Hart (4-0) 

12 
Friona 13-0) 6, Tulia 0 
Kress (1-3) 28, New Home 13 
Vega (1-2-1) 21. Boys Ranch 6 

By DON WINDLE 

Hays Implement Co. 
ing leader with eight touch-
downs and two extra points for 
50 markers. Mayberry is sec-
ond with seven six-pointers and 
a two-point PAT for 44 points, 
Veals of Dimmitt is third with 
five touchdowns for 30 points. 

CHILDREN have more need 
of models than of critics. 

HI-PLAINS SAVINGS 
and LOAN ASSOCIATION 

a spell. Stanley Patterson, Ron-
ald Parmer, Kent Elms and 
Jungman have lost playing 
time because of injuries. 

The Morton Indians bit the 
dust for the third straight time 
this week, falling to Frenship 
9-6. Coach Roy Winter's crew 
is having difficulty moving the 
football and is making mental 
errors like fumbles and blocked 
kicks. Against Frenship the In-
dians dropped the football four 
times. Morton is missing a key 
player in Tony Soliz, who in-
jured a knee two weeks ago. 

THE FRIONA Chieftains got 
one of their starters back this 
week when fullback Davy Car-
thel reported to the starting 
lineup. Carthel has missed two 
straight games, but came back 
against Tulia to rush for 42 
yards and score the game's 
only touchdown as Friona de-
feated the Hornets 6-0. 

Defense is the name of the 
game for the Chieftains of 
Coach Bob Owen. Friona has 
yet to yield a point in season 
play as they blasted Farwell 
44-0, nipped Muleshoe by a 
13-0 count and held Tulia 
scoreless 6-0. Defense is the 
name, but scoring will probably 
be the difference between win-
ning and placing second in the 
tough district 3-AA competi-
tion. 

When it comes to scoring, 
everyone can look to the Dim-
mitt Bobcats. Dimmitt has 
scored 131 points in four games 
for an average of 32.8 points 
per contest. The Bobcats have 
averaged 444.0 yards per game 
on offense. Mayberry, Veals, 
Horton. Lawson and Brad San-
ders compose the Bobcat scor-
ing attack. 

Littlefield's Bill Turner con-
tinues his assault for the rush-
ing title as he has pounded for 
603 yards. but Robert May-
berry of Dimmitt and Glenn 
Johnson of Olton are giving the 
Wildcat a run for his money. 
Mayberry has 570 yards while 
Johnson has ground out 545 
yards. 

Johnson is the district scor- 

After four weeks of play 
there are only two teams left 
undefeated in District 3-AA. 
Dimmitt continues to overpow-
er its opponents with a re-
lentless offensive attack that 
has accumulated 1,381 yards on 
the ground, and Friona con. 
tinues to play shutout defense 
as the Chieftains have yet to 
allow an opponent across their 
goal line. 

OLTON was the latest dis-
trict team to go down to defeat 
as the Mustangs fell victim to a 
28-16 defeat at the hands of a 
powerful Floydada team. Men-
tal mistakes by the Mustangs 
proved to be their downfall. 
The Mustangs were playing 
without one of their backfield 
aces, Joe Alcorta. The offen-
sive spark suffered a back in-
jury two weeks ago and was not 
ready to play. 

Littlefield, the defending dis-
trict champion, has now won 
two victories back-to-back after 
opening the season with a loss 
and playing Levelland to a 7-7 
deadlock. However, the Wild-
cats of Coach Jerry Blakely 
have been hit hard as their 
ranks have thinned considerab-
ly by injuries. The Cats got 
Buddy Jungman back for the 
Littlefield victory over Mule-
shoe, but lost Rick Hopping for 

Announces . . . 
DIVIDENDS 

COMPOUNDED DAILY 
Effective January 1st., 1975 

Continuing our policy of paying 
highest dividends allowed by Law 

rREAL ESTATE 
#%.• Toons 

By Ektougit Gauge '7r2 0/0 
on 4 year certificate $1,000 minimum 

Other rates from 51/4 % 7 1/2% 
.1111111  

II%IIii 	Moly 
ililiValli111111111111' 

Negotiable Rates on $100,000 Certificates 

Come in and visit about a plan for you. 

Substantial interest penalty for early 
withdrawal on certificates 

Don't Shiver And Shake 
In A Cold HOTEL 
Talk It Over With Us 
It Will Pay You WELL. 

1111tH  

11191imonii,  
4111111 

4th & Sampson 	112 E. Jones 
Hereford 	Dimmitt 

(MI 

Getvige 
Red Egaie II 5 C. Stems 

Nue 647-3274 
Day at if* 

We Ate OK Tke *au 
Dilltatitt, Iowa 

A TIMELY REMINDER TO... 

CITY OF DIMMITT 

TAXPAYERS 

PAY YOUR CITY TAXES NOW AND 

RECEIVE THE FOLLOWING DISCOUNTS 

IF PAID IN: 

OCTOBER 3% 
NOVEMBER 2% 
DECEMBER 1% 

GARNETT HOLLAND 
TAX COLLECTOR OF DIMMITT ll1t111 	1'y 

it  

-att.  

III11111111  

..•110•••• 

-.Nov 
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Tell Your Friends...October Is 

COOPERATIVE 

And you can't keep a good idea down. All over the world 
people are working together, to make life better for themselves 
and others. 

In our own country, millions share ownership in cooperatives 
of all sorts—from city apartment co-ops tO rural electric co-ops. 

So what makes a co-op different? This: it serves the 
people who own it at cost. Each consumer-owner has a voice in 
running the co-op; one member, one vote. 

October is Co-op Month. All over the country, the people 
of America's cooperatives are committed to working together for a 
better tomorrow. We are proud to help carry out this pledge. 

We Are Pleased That We Have Had A Part In Making Rural Life In This Fine Area More Enjoyable 

And More Profitable, And Join With Our Member Families In Observing National Cooperative Month During October. 

Dimmitt Consumers 
Castro Co-op Gin 

Dimmitt Agri Industries, Inc. 
West Texas Rural Telephone Co-op, Inc. 

Hereford 2 Miles South On Dimmitt Hwy.  
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Rites conducted 
for Hart woman 

Funeral services were con-
ducted Sept. 21 in the Tab-
ernacle Baptist Church in Al-
tus, Okla. for Mrs. Billy Pat-
terson, 33, who died Sept. 19 at 
her home in Hart. 

REV. HOYETT Lemmon and 
Rev. C. L. Abercrombie of-
ficiated. 

Born April 30, 1941 in Altus, 
she married Patterson June 19, 
1973 in Altus. 

Survivors include her hus-
band; a son, Kenny Garrett of 
the home; her parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. 0. L. Beckner of Altus; 
three brothers, 0. L. Beckner 
Jr., James and Bob Beckner, 
all of Houston; and her grand-
mother, Mrs. John Ellis of Al-
tus. 

Burial was in Altus Cemetery 
under the direction of Tims 
Funeral Home. 

Mr. and Mrs. John Wait of 
Dimmitt are the proud parents 
of a baby girl, Melissa Denise. 
Born Sept. 25, she weighed 7 
pounds, 3 ounces. 

It's a boy for Mr. and Mrs. 
Enrique Puente of Dimmitt. 
Named Jaime, he was born 
Sept. 26 and weighed 7 
pounds, 7 ounces. 

HOSPITAL NEWS 
PATIENTS IN THE HOSPITAL 

Cora Faye Mohon 
Deborah Mohon 
Monroe Wilkinson 
Lena Fae Sweatt 
Birdie Fite 
Amelia Fernandez 
Hortensia Quintero 
Henry Dickson 
Jennifer Montis 
Ascension Gonzales 
Ray Bearden 
Milton Hedgecoke 
Mary Traweek 
Annie Venhaus 
Lucy Kemp 
Andy Garcia 
H. 0. Markley 
Albert Flores 
Eva Davila 

Bossy The Socialite 
ing parlor and she won't go in 
unless she's socially superior. 
One scientific experiment in-
volved a month-long training 
period during which cows were 
forced to enter in a different 
order. As soon as they were al-
lowed to enter the milking par-
lor without 'interference, the 
cows reverted to their original 
order. 

Cow - watchers also have 
learned that the bovine beasts 
are subject to a sort of mass 
psychology that leads them all 
to do the same thing at just 
about the same time. 

When one cow leaves a graz-
ing area and heads for the barn 
or the water, the rest of the 
herd will follow in a few min-
utes. In this instance, the cows 
usually string out in single file, 
heads up, and look neither to 
the right nor the left. 

Each cow walks briskly, as if 
under orders, and there's no 
misbehavior, eating, or casual 
fighting in the ranks. 

Cows with the most status 
usually have the place of honor 
in the middle of the pilgrimage. 
Leading the procession are mid- 

Ton SHUGART COUPON 

MONDAY OCTOBER 14 

9 
WALLET SIZE 

COLOR PORTRAITS 

.**.. 994 
ASK *4 

r4 	* Abe  

g222 *t Extra charge 

**8 x 10: 	for 
OFFER 4g  

* GROUPS • 
#*****" 

44444****** 

112 SOUTH BRODAWAY 

HAYS HAS IT: 

The new GT LOW-PROFILE ALL PURPOSE HYDRAULIC 
DUMP BOX is the most unique forage wagon available. 
With greater capacity, the all hydraulically operated side 
dump forage wagon carries 8 to 9 tons of forage in the 600 
cubic foot dump box. 

It's a proven money and labor saver because it eliminates 
extra men and trucks. Use the side dump forage box for 
almost any crop, especially alfalfa and other silages. 
The wagon follows the forage cutter and virtually eliminates 
crop loss due to wind and spillage. 

Hays Implement Co. 

DUMP 
CHIEF 
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By DON NELSON 

Pardon me, sir, did you see 
what happened Saturday? 

"Yeah, I seen. I was satin' 
there about the 12-yard line, 
just gettin' ready to buy Ethel a 
popcorn, when here he come—
out from between that Zorro 
gal and that big gang-fight in 
the middle of the field, streak-
in' right up the sideline." 

Did you see what he did? 

TOUCHDOWN!—Halfback Robert Mayberry 
evades a Tahoka tackler and bounds into the 
end zone for Dimmitt's second touchdown in 
Friday night's Bobcat-Bulldog clash at Ta-
hoka. This TD, scored just 1:37 before half-
time, was set up by a pass from quarterback 

Brad Sanders to split end Travis Hampton Jr. 
three plays earlier. Mayberry also scored the 
two-point conversion to give Dimmitt a 15-0 
halftime lead. The Bobcats finished with a 
41-6 victory, their fourth straight win of the 
season. 

"Yeah, I seen. Here come 
the ball sailin' out from behind 
that gang-fight, and he grab-
bed it outta the air and jist kept 
streakin' down that sideline 
with it. Then he turned his 
head while he was still a-run-
nin' and looked back at them 
orange shirts behind him and 
raised his hand and I yelled at 
Ethel, I said, 'Don't look, 
Ethel!' But it was too late—she 
already seen, and was wavin' 
back at him." 

Tulia defense could 
give Cats big test fighting structural fires, truck spill fires and LP gas fires at the 

two-day session. 
MEMBERS OF THE Dimmitt and Nazareth volunteer fire 
departments attended a firefighting school sponsored by the 
Canyon Fire Department recently. Firemen got practice in 

When they travel to Tulia 
Friday night, Dimmitt's Bob- 
cats are expected to get their 
toughest test so far this season. 

THE BOUT will be a "mir-
ror" game. Coach Deane 
Wright's Bobcats and Coach 
Earl Miller's Hornets use iden-
tical offenses and defenses—
the Wishbone-T and the Split-
4. But mainly, it will be a battle 
pitting Dimmitt's explosive of-
fense against Tulia's stingy de-
fense. 

The Hornets have given up 
only four touchdowns this 
year—one per game. But des-
pite this good defensive record, 
the Hornets are nursing a 1-3 
mark. 

That won-lost mark is de-
ceptive, though, for the Hor-
nets have taken on three of the 
top teams in the region in their 
early-season 	bouts — Olton, 
Frenship and Friona—and 
they've all been close games. 

TULIA started the season 
with an 8-0 loss to Olton, then 
topped Morton 34-7 in the sec-
ond outing. Two weeks ago 
Frenship eked out a 6-0 victory 
over the Hornets, and Friday 
night Friona capitalized on a 
break to chalk up a 6-0 win. 

A Tulia receiver fumbled the 
second-half kickoff during Fri-
ona's Homecoming game Fri-
day night, enabling the Chief-
tains to recover on the 19-yard 
line and drive in for a touch-
down. And that was the only 
difference'between the Hornets 
and the District 3-AA favorites. 

"According to the Friona 
coach, Tulia gained as many 
yards as Friona did," Coach 
Wright said this week. "They 
just didn't get a break like 
Friona did." 

THE HORNETS of District 
4-AA have been performing 
respectably in one of the 
toughest non-conference sched-
ules in the area. The Bobcats, 
meanwhile, still haven't played 
a winning team. Their first four 
opponents have compiled a 
total won-lost record of 3-13 so 
far. Muleshoe is 0-4, while Sla-
ton, Springlake and Tahoka 
hold 1-3 records. 

"Personally, I hope Tulia will 
be tough because our kids need 
a tough one," Coach Wright 
commented. 

Wright is disappointed with 
the way the 1974 schedule has 
worked out so far. 

"THE REASON we dropped 
Kress and Farwell to get Taho-
ka and Slaton was to get some 
tougher early-season competi-
tion, but we haven't gotten it," 
he said. 

Did you notice what happen-
ed after the game? 

Lorene Birkenfeld 
is Nazareth queen 

Lorene Birkenfeld was nam-
ed queen of the week at a 
meeting of the Nazareth Tops 
Club Saturday. 

NELLIE Wilhelm was named 
September queen and Dolores 
Schulte was the winner of the 
"Best Six Weeks Contest Los-
er." 

Total club loss for the week 
was 101/2  pounds and total club 
gain was 4' 2 pounds. 

BOVINE PUZZLER 

Ever Wondered Why Cow 
Jumped Over The Moon? 

"Yeah, I noticed. I felt like I 
was back in a Harley Sadler 
tent show and Toby had just 
outfoxed the city slicker. Them 
Tech fans was a-goin' bananas, 
and Ethel was a-goin' with 
'em. I hollered at Ethel, I said, 
'Come back here, Ethel!' But it 
was too late—she was already 
climbin' the goal-post, and 
some guy in a little red hat was 
a-givin' her a push." 

Tulia, incidentally, replaces 
Dalhart on the 1974 Bobcat 
schedule. Distance was the 
main reason for this change. 

The Bobcats have rolled up 
131 points to their opponents' 
15 while compiling a 4-0 mark 
so far. The Cats have shown in 
their early games that they're 
capable of scoring from any-
where on the field, with either 
the "bomb" or the explosive 
run. But their defense still has 
Dimmitt's coaches worried. 

FRIDAY night, for instance, 
the Bobcats scored 15 points in 
the first half, although they had 
the ball only 19 plays. The rest 
of the half, Tahoka controlled 
the ball but couldn't score. 

But the Bobcats struck for 
four touchdowns in the second 
half at Tahoka, adding to their 
reputation as a good second-
half team. In four games so far, 
the Bobcats have scored 82 
points in the second half vs. 49 
in the first. So if the Cats 
continue their earlier habits, 
they could sorely test the Tulia 
defense's staying power. 

Tulia's mainstays in the 
backfield are Raymond Wil-
liams, a 195-1b. junior halfback 
who was a state contender in 
the 440-yard dash last year, 
and Carl Smiley, a 145-1b. half-
back. 

"Smiley is quicker than Wil-
liams, but doesn't have Wil-
liams' speed in the open field," 
Wright said. 

GUIDING the Hornet offense 
will be quarterback Mike Can-
non. 

And the Tulia line will be 
considerably bigger than Dim-
mitt's. That's something the 
Bobcats' spunky little linemen 
have been living with every 
week. 

The Hornets haven't been 
throwing the ball much this 
year; they've used their Wish-
bone mainly for running. The 
Bobcats, however, have been 
adding more yardage and 
points every week with their 
passing game and should dis-
play a well-balanced attack. 

That is, if that Hornet de-
fense will let them. 

Did you see what the Tech 
coaches were doing while all 
this was going on? 

"Yeah, I seen. I got Ethel 
down from the goal post and 
was lookin' for the men's room, 
and I opened this door and 
there was Mr. Carlen drawin' 
off the Oklahoma State defense 
on a blackboard. He looked me 
right in th' eye, like he does on 
teevee, and said 'Blessed are 
the meek,' and asked me if I 
had the A&M game film. I told 
him I was jist tryin' to git to th' 
men's room before all them 
other folks who had been hold-
in' up two fingers got there." 

The social status of cows is 
coming in for scientific scru-
tiny these days. 

And already, agricultural 
scientists have learned that 
"Bossy the Cow" is not just an 
affectionate title dreamed up 
by writers of children's litera-
ture. It's an accurate name for 
cows who rank highest in the 
bovine social register by virtue 
of their bossiness. 

Cows, it seems, achieve "sta-
tus" by literally throwing their 
weight around — butting and 
pushing their way up the social 
ladder. As a matter of fancy, 
the cow who jumped over the 
moon probably got it in the 
rear from her socially superior 
sister. 

While the cow's techniques 
to establish social superiority 
may not be quite as subtle as 
those used by her human coun-
terparts, they pay off in cor-
responding measure. 
,Gows with social status, for 

example, actually walk only 
about one-third as far for their 
food as those on the lower end 
of the totem pole do. 

They also enjoy undisputed 
"right of way" in certain in-
stances, and a place of honor 
in others. 

Cows grazing in a pasture 
will invariably protect their 
eating space from those lower 
in the social scale. But let a 
cow who's above them in the 
social order approach, and they 
vacate the space without mur-
muring so much as a "moo-
moo." 

When it's time to enter the 
milking parlor, cows organize 
themselves into a specific order. 
Ladies with status go in first. 

It may sound like bull, but 
you can lead a cow to the milk- 

Did anything else happen to 
you during this post-game riot? 

dominant cows and bringing up 
the cow's tail are the most sub-
missive members of the herd. 

What does all of this have to 
do with the price of milk? More 
than it appears. 

By studying the behavior pat-
terns of dairy cattle, scientists 
hope to come up with new man 
agement plans to enable dairy-
men to get more efficient milk 
production and growth. 

While studies of animal be-
havioral patterns have been go-
ing on since before Aristotle's 
days, most of them have dealt 
with wild rather than domestic 
animals. 

A new research program on 
group management of large ani-
mals is now under way at Utah 
State University in cooperation 
with the USDA's Agricultural 
Research Service. Initial studies 
will focus on dairy cattle, 'but 
findings also are expected to 
prove helpful in management 
of beef cattle. 

The first inkling that cows-
had a "pecking order" similar 
to chickens came as early as 
1853 when a boss-follower re-
lationship was noted in Swiss 
cow herds. 

Now, with concentration of 
animals per farm increasing and 
management practices chang-
ing, animal behavior studies 
are becoming more important 
factors in improving produc-
tion efficiency. 

One of the first problems 
scheduled for study in Utah is 
how to best group cows to .fa-
cilitate management for maxi-
mum milk yields. Other ques-
tions will involve optimum 
group size, transfer of animals 
between groups, and the 
amount of space needed per 
cow. 

"Yeah, it happened. Me and 
Ethel was jist breakin' clear of 
the crowd outside, and was 
standin' between th' buses and 
th' Mark Fours, when this 
same guy in that little red hat 
come runnin' up and grabbed 
me around th' waist. I hollered 
at Ethel, I said, 'Don't look, 
Ethel!' Then this guy started 
dancin' me around and yelled, 
'We ain't a cow college no 
more!' 

"And I said 'Mister, what 
are you so shook up about? 
Your football team has been 
big-town fer a long time now, 
even if you wouldn't admit it 
when old J.T. had 'em. When 
you got a big-town team, this 
sorta thing is just gonna hap-
pen, and you gotta learn to take 
it in stride. When are you fans 
gonna catch up with your 
team? You ain't had a cow-col-
lege team for a long time now.' 

"Well, I shouldn't of said it. 
How wuz I to know this guy 
was a vetrynarian?" 

Pesticide Usage 
On Decline 
Study Shows 

Contrary to popular belief, 
pesticide usage in the United 
States has declined by about 
one-third in the last 10 years. 

That's the finding of Dr. 
Gerald A. Carlson, North Car-
olina State University econo-
mist, who has just completed a 
detailed analysis of the situa-
tion. 

Is that how you got the black 
eye? 

THE PATTERNS of play and 
delinquency are often similar. 
Both drives have the activity 
urge and both involve doing, 
daring and risking. Both in-
volve struggle, challenge and 
the satisfying feeling of mas-
tery, Nelson Barksdale, recrea-
tion specialist with the Texas 
Agricultural Extension Service, 
contended. 

FRIDAY was show day for 
the 1975 model cars, and our 
local dealers reported fair-to-
good turnouts. 

But in Friona, the dealers got 
together with other business 
people in town and held a 
combined car show in their new 
exposition building. As I under-
stand it, the show had an open-
market atmosphere about it, 
with different merchants set-
ting up booths around the auto-
mobile displays. 

Seven hundred people regis-
tered during the Friona show. 

Let's keep that idea in mind 
for next year. 

find his favorite delicacy any-
where. None of his teammates, 
and none of the Butte stores, 
would believe there was such a 
thing as pickled okra. 

Finally, Kyle fired off an 
appeal to his mother, Mrs. 
Emmett Broderson, to send 
him a jar of pickled okra. Sue 
mailed it to him a couple of 
weeks ago—enough of it so his 
teammates could try it, too. 

Since then, Montana Tech 
has won its second and third 
games. 

There may be a profound 
lesson there: Never underes-
timate the honeybee, the red 
ant, a scorned woman, or Texas 
pickled okra. 

IN CASE you haven't notic-
ed, our county's three varsity 
football teams have built a 
combined record of 11 wins 
against only one loss so far. 

I wouldn't know what the 
odds against such a thing 
would be, but I can't remember 
when all three teams were in 
such sparkling shape at this 
point of the season before. 

The Bobcats and Longhorns 
are still unbeaten, and the 
Swifts have lost only one game. 

Wouldn't it be great if — 
No, I'm too superstitious to 

even think such a thing. 

Earlier reports indicated that 
pesticide sales have risen about 
15 percent annually in recent 
years. 

However, Dr. Carlson says 
the increased dollar value of 
pesticides manufactured left a 
false impression that pesticide 
usage was on the rise. 

"Increased exports, a shift to 
higher-priced pesticides, and 
large purchases of herbicides 
by the Defense Department 
concealed the real trend," he 
adds. 

For A Square Deal 

and Prompt 

Courteous Service 

Contact 
Delbert Scott 

Delber Scott, owner and operator of the former 
- uto Sales in Dimmitt, is now associated with 

Marcum _ 	'ad'"=3, 	mtiac in Littlefield. The- are 
also dealers 	C 	rucks. 
Scott continues to rc._ a in Dimmitt and will be happy 
to supply the automotive and truck needs of his former 
customers, and the public, in the Dimmitt area. 
VJe are receiving and delivering 1975 model cars. 

Marcum 
Olds-Cadillac-Pontiac 

In Littlefield 

After 7 P.M. 	 801 Hall, Littlefield 
Dimmitt No. 647-3414 	 Ph. 385-5171 

Carlson's study shows a big 
decline in the use of pesticides 
occurred in this country be-
tween 1965 and 1970, with the 
largest drop being in insecti-
cide usage. Herbicides or weed 
killers increased some, ,”hile 
fungicides—used for pl 
ease control—remain,  
the same. 

The economist believes prices 
were a major factor behind the 
decline in use of insecticides. 
Many insects developed a re-
sistance to lower-priced insec-
ticides during this period, 
forcing growers to shift to 
higher-priced products. As a 
result, they cut back on usage.  

• On the go 
Loy and Patricia Wylie of 

Euless are visiting his parents 
Mr. and Mrs. Oscar Wylie. 

VETERANS recently sep-
arated from military service 
should check the timetable on 
certain benefits to make sure 
they don't lose out through 
oversight, the Veterans Ad-
ministration advises. For ex-
ample, veterans have 120 days 
to convert, without physical 
examination, their Service-
men's Group Life Insurance to 
the new Veterans Group Life 
Insurance. 

"Naw, that come from ano-
ther source, but it wuz worth it. 
Excuse me, mister. Don't listen 
in on the phone now, Ethel—
I'm gonna call me another tea-
sipper and ask him if he seen 
th' game." 

REMEMBER, you read it 
here first: Pickled okra may 
have had something to do with 
Montana Tech's two football 
victories. 

The Montana Tech Ore Dig-
gers have a starting offensive 
tackle who is just a freshman—
one Kyle Broderson from Dim-
mitt. Kyle apparently came on 
like a truckload of bullfrogs up 
in Butte. 

But Kyle and his teammates 
weren't too happy about their 
first game—they lost it. 

MEANWHILE, Kyle couldn't 

PATIENTS DISMISSED: 
Jesus Sepeda 
Irene Cox 
Gila Jimenez 
Linda Heck 
Joe Evans 
Hattie Evans 
Frankie Worsham 
Modesta Sandoval 
Hope Zuniga 
Otila Blanco 
Santiago Blanco 
Maria Blanco 
Rolando Melendez 
LaRue Harris 
Beral Hance 
W. E. Grant 
Doris Wait 
Janie Puente 
Larry Odom 
Elizabeth Ozuna 
Ronnie Blanton 
Horace Carlile 
Marie Reyes 
Jack Flynt 
Karen Casas 
Elizabeth Cortez 

MONEY 
Bring us your Scrap Iron, Metals and Batteries 

HI-PLAINS METALS 
'/2 mile west ' 4 mile north of Holiday Inn 

Behind Andy Taylor Elevator 
Plainview, Texas 

Phone 293-2389 
	

Box 1004 

Names You Can Depend On: 
INTERNATIONAL HARVESTER 	HAMBY 

SCHWARTZ High-Lift Loaders 
NOBLE Mulchers 	WALDON Push Blades 

INTERNATIONAL Industrial Power Units 

...and HAYS IMPLEMENT CO. 
647-2151 	 201 S. Broadway 
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Fiberglass. Sizes to meet any air 
conditioning or heating needs. 

160 Strong, super absorbent sheets per roll. Assorted 
color borders to add to any kitchen decor. One roll per 
package. Buy now and save! 

SCOTTOWELS® 
Big Roll Paper Towels 

ROLLS 11141111 
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PRICES GOOD THRU OCTOBER 5 
• TG&Y REVOLVACCOUNT 
• BANKAMERICARD 
• LAYAWAY • CASH 

BANKAMERICARQ 

ANCHOR HOCKING Country Store 

The old fashioned candy 
store look! 2 Qt. with glass 
lid. Great for all kinds of 
storage! 

1/2" x 1500". Another Quality Golden "T" 
product. 

Oat.$117  Size 

HOUSEWARES 
'DISH PAN 

11 Qt. Assorted colors. 

•WASTE BASKET 
Assorted colors. 10 Qt. 

'LETTUCE CRISPER 
3 Qt. Green color. 

'CUTLERY TRAY 
5 Compartment. Assorted colors. 

'UTILITY PAIL 
11 Qt. Avocado. 

'LAUNDRY BASKET 
Round. Assorted colors. 

2 Rolls per package. 500 
2-Ply tissues per roll. As-
sorted print design. 

YOUR CHOICE 

Viva Paper 

NAPKINS 
140 Single ply napkins per 
package. Assorted color 
print designs. 

Regular 30" x 15" x 6" For under bed 
storage. Jumbo 24" x 14" x 12". 
Both have sturdy lids and handles. 
Assorted gingham check patterns. 

Scotties 
FACIAL TISSUE 4 r• P;11.1431/4t  

eV;it 

47X 

200 2-Ply tissues per box. 
White and assorted pastel 
colors. 

2 
Pkg. 

MEM 	MIMI MEE 

COT_T ID 0 N- 

CONTAC® 
ANTISEPTIC 	III TRAC Il ®  

TWIN BLADE CARTRIDGES 
Killsgerms on 

20 oz bottle. 
contact. 	Large 

COLD CAPSULES 

WITH COUPON WITH COUPON WITH COUPON 

LIMIT 2 	
Good thru Oct. 5 

Good thru Oct. 5 Good thru Oct. 5 

Sc a. "KO 

-- 
Oil Paint-

By-Number Set 
Tic-Tac-Toe Set 

Mini Dart Gun 
mitts 
Panzer Tank 

.;" 

vt 

Barbie Doll Clothes 
1 (Dolls Sold Separately) 	1000 pc. Big Ben Puzzle  

Military Sets 

Cowboy & Indian Set 

rr t 	 tt" 

Single Holster Set 

Doctor & Nurse Set Tell-A-Tale Books FOR 811' 

Custom A Cars 

We Will Be 

440. 

I 
I 

I 

Happy To 

Little Bigs Assortment 

Jeep and 
Petite Fashion Doll 	Cannon Set 

fut. AIR FILTERS 
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